**Taba, Henry Seiso,** *June 3, 2011* Henry Seiso Taba, 80, of Honolulu, a retired groundskeeper at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl, and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hono-lulu. He is survived by brothers Seisaburo and Jack, and sister Lillian Chinen. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

**Taba, Joan Tomiko Arakawa,** *Nov. 1, 2011* Joan Tomiko Arakawa Taba, 91, of Aiea, a retired department manager at Arakawa's Department Store in Waipahu, died in Honolulu. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by daughters Ann-Lea Schramm, and Bobbie and Leacia Taba; brothers Shigemi and Goro Arakawa; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 November 2011]

**Taba, Seisaburo,** *June* 28, 2011 Seisaburo "Sub" Taba, 88, of Pearl City, a retired supply squadron inventory supervisor at Hickam Air Force Base, died in Pearl City Nursing Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Claire T. Matsuoka, Janice K. Toyama and Eunice M. Davis; brother Jack S.; sister Lillian T. Chinen; eight grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Inurnment: 3 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011]

**Taba, Seishin "Jack",** *Aug. 1, 2011* Seishin "Jack" Taba, 84, of Honolulu, a retired painter and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sister Lillian Chinen and numerous nephews and nieces. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Taba, Tsuru,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Tsuru Taba, 100, of Honolulu, retired co-owner of J.T. Taba Store, died at home. He was born in Kekaha, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Daniel Y. and Thomas S., daughters Grace J. Cline and Lynn K. Kamikawa, sister Kameyo Nakamura, six grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Taba, Tsuru,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Tsuru Taba, 100, of Honolulu, retired co-owner of J.T. Taba Store, died at home. She was born in Kekaha, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Daniel Y. and Thomas S., daughtersGrace J. Cline and Lynn K. Kamikawa, sister Kameyo Nakamura, six grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information published in an obituary Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 August 2011]

**Tabaco, Albert,** *Aug.* 25, 2011 Albert Tabaco, 73, of Pukalani, Maui, a glazier for various firms on Oahu and Maui, died at home. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by son Raynard Oshiro; brothers Alfred and Lawrence "Sonny"; and sisters Elsie Talon, Luisa Padron, Teresa Kakugawa, Elizabeth Kimura, Margaret Acain and Helen Tabaco. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. Thursday at Hookipa Park. Scattering of ashes to follow. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 September 2011]

**Tabag, Branden Kalani-Kekoa,** *March 23, 2011* Branden Kalani-Kekoa Tabag, 17, of Waianae died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in Ewa Beach. He is survived by parents Isaac and Cathy; brothers Isaac Boy, Braeden and Braeven; sisters Brandee, Breezee and Shaena Bautista; grandparents Pearl Bautista and Dianna Tabag; and great-grandparent Yolanda Kalai. Services: 1 p.m. Sunday at Pokai Bay. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

**Tabangcura, Helene Alice Piilani,** *Nov. 14, 2011* Helene Alice Piilani Tabangcura, 28, of Waianae died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by son Emory Schlitzkus-Tabangcura Jr.; daughters Maysha Schlitzkus-Tabangcura and Alicen Fisher-Tabangcura; parents Crispin Jr. and Marylil; brothers Crispin III, Wilfred and Moses; sister Maylene Kahele; and companion Emory Schlitzkus Sr. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Heart Church Waianae. Mass: 11 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

**Tabar, Benedict "Ben",** *Oct. 2, 2011* Benedict "Ben" Tabar, 48, of Pukalani, Maui, a manager at Lowe's Home Improvement Warehouse in Kahului, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Robin Prais; sons Wyland and Justin; hanai sons Johnathan Histo and Joshua Prais; hanai daughter Jesse Prais; father Francisco J.; brothers Francis, Charles and Steven; sisters Francine Tabar, Doreen Teixeira and Maryrose McKee; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at St. George Catholic Church, 41-1323 Kalanianaole Highway, Waimanalo. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Additional services at a later date on Maui. Casual or aloha attire. Lei welcome. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2011]

**Tabion, Maureen Ellen,** *March 21, 2011* Maureen Ellen Tabion, 59, of Aiea, a medical processing clerk, died in St. Francis Hospice West. She was born in East Hartford, Conn. She is survived by husband Kenneth M.; sons Kealii and Kapono; mother Helen Jordan; brothers Albert, Craig and Patrick Jordan; sisters Linda Cacho, Janet Bernier, Sheila Peletier; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

**Tabisola, Eulogio Javier "Ely" Sr.,** *July 29, 2011* Eulogio Javier "Ely" Tabisola Sr., 73, of Mililani, a retired supervisory medical technologist in the forensic toxicology drug testing laboratory at Tripler Army Medical Center, an Army veteran with the 101st Airborne "Screaming Eagles" Division and owner of E.J. Tabisola Realty, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Santo Domingo, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by sons Eulogio "Junior," Eulogio "Erick" III and Warrick; daughters Karissa Tabisola and Eludrizza Nuesca; brothers Feliciano, Tomas and Allen; sisters Laura Lee, Marina Fernandez and Magdelina Sniffen; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-370 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual or aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Tabisola, Policronia Udarbe "Polly",** *July 14, 2011* Policronia Udarbe "Polly" Tabisola, 74, of Mililani, a retired clinical nurse specialist and registered nurse in the coronary and intensive care unit at Tripler Army Medical Center, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Magsingal, Ilocos Sur,

Philippines. She is survived by sons Eulogio "Junior," Eulogio "Erick" III and Warrick; daughters Karissa Tabisola and Eludrizza Nuesca; brother Benjamin Udarbe; sisters Lourdes Llegado, Regina Gagalac, Dionisia Burgos, Eddy Ugale and Valentina Haq; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-370 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual or aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Tabudlo, Marilyn Theresa,** *July 19, 2011* Marilyn Theresa Tabudlo, 60, of Mililani, a former loan officer at American Savings on Ward Avenue, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sons Jason and Jonathan; daughter Tammy Gorman; brothers Reginald, Melvin, Rodney and Wayne Abrigo; and a grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-270 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Tabulog, Patricia Jene,** *March 30, 2011* Patricia Jene Tabulog, 59, of Makaha died at home. She was born in Pensacola, Fla. She is survived by husband Juan Jr.; sons Kenneth and Juan III; brothers Steven Hobbs and Michael Sharlon; sisters Toni Hambaro, Kathi Sharlon and Mari-Anne Goo; and five grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. today at Pokai Bay. Casual attire. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

**Tabulog, Patricia Jene,** *March 30, 2011* Patricia Jene Tabulog, 61, of Makaha died at home. She was born in Pensacola, Fla. She is survived by husband Juan Jr.; sons Kenneth and Juan III; brothers Steven Hobbs and Michael Sharlon; sisters Toni Hambaro, Kathi Sharlon and Mari-Anne Goo; and five grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. tomorrow at Pokai Bay. Casual attire. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 April 2011]

**Tabuyo, Aurelio Magsanide,** *Dec. 26, 2010* Aurelio Magsanide "Manning" Tabuyo, 54, of Honolulu, a John Dominis Restaurant cook and Hawaiian Building Maintenance employee, died in Honolulu. He was born in Cagayan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Lilia D.L.; daughters Lianne-Mae, Michelle-Ann and Lisa-Marie; father Pascual A.; brothers Sotero, Rodillo and Edgardo; and sisters Fermina Sarmiento, Erlinda Castillo, Melecia Andres and Merlita Bala. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday and 8 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Friday and 9:30 a.m. Saturday. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Taclan, Melchor Ancheta,** *Nov. 11, 2011* Melchor Ancheta Taclan, 43, of Honolulu, a Healy Tibbitts Building Inc. operator, died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by son Melchor Jr.; daughter Chellanne; mother Filipina; brothers Marcelino, Mike and Amador Jr.; sisters Novelia Rivera and Analyn Cardon; and companion Darlene Yacapin. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at the mortuary. Services: 9 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Tacto, Camilo Tenoso,** *Sept.* 17, 2011 Camilo Tenoso Tacto, 82, of Waimanalo died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Santo Domingo, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Ana Maria; sons Loberto, Vivencio, Melchor, Mario, Carlito, Camilo Jr. and Jose; daughters Imelda Conciso and Genuin Tababa; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at St. George Church. Mass: 7 p.m. Burial in the Philippines at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 September 2011]

**Tadaki, Betsy Y.,** *May 10, 2011* Betsy Y. Tadaki, 70, of Kahului, a retired Hawaii Thrift & Loan branch manager, died at home. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by husband Stanley; son Craig; daughter Donna Vierra; brother Richard Kojima; sisters Mitsue Kanada, Leatrice Yoshizawa and Clara Morikawa; and four grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 May 2011]

**Tadeo, Edward T.,** *Nov.* 6, 2011 Edward T. Tadeo, 84, of Kahului, a retired warehouseman, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. He was born in Santo Domingo, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Teresa; sons Mario, Dean and Eddie; daughters Editha Colitti, Tessie Labra, Karen Gollero and Nita Saguibo; brother Cirilo; sisters Gregoria Tobias and Julie Villarin; 10 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Christ the King Catholic Church. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Tadios, Christine,** *Oct.* 16, 2011 Christine Tadios, 59, of Ewa, a homemaker, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by husband Jose Jr.; sons Casey and Leslie; daughters Malia Tadios and Julia Salvido; brothers Boji, Walter and Albert Respicio; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 October 2011]

**Taefu, Siaua Fualau,** *Jan. 9, 2011* Siaua Fualau Taefu, 41, of Honolulu, a former Kmart Iwilei employee, died in Honolulu. She was born in American Samoa. She is survived by husband Lole, father Iefata Fualau, brothers Junior Fualau and Lance Eka, and sisters Sasa Faiilagi, Epi Vasai, Ime Sofeni, Onolata Soon and Dora Thigpen. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church, 2324 Omilo Lane, Honolulu. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Taeoalii, Kaleiikaika Mo'o,** *Feb. 25, 2011* Kaleiikaika Mo'o Taeoalii, infant son of Bryson Taeoalii and Aysha Mo'o of Kapolei, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by grandparents Lori and Tehina Mo'o, and Ronette and Voi Taeoalii; and great-grandparents Arlyne Lee, Marsie Mo'o, Kaui Forsythe and Leitu Taeoalii. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Laie Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

**Taetuna, Antone Mataiva "Tony",** *Nov. 5, 2011* Antone Mataiva "Tony" Taetuna, 31, of Milolii, Hawaii, a rock mason at Pu'uhonua o Honaunau National Historical Park, a commercial fisherman, macadamia nut and coffee farmer, and landscaper, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Pule; mother Punipuao; hanai parents Gogo and Elizabeth; brothers Tui, Pule and Mataiva; and sisters Cynthia Baeza, Pearline Casuga, Michelle Fomai, Valentina Johnson, Theresa Taetuna, Emma Kahele-Taetuna, Rose Tuuga and

Pinky Vole. Visitation and all-night vigil: 5 p.m. Friday at the family's residence, 89-1779 Milolii Road, Milolii. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at St. Peter's Catholic Church, Milolii. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at the church cemetery. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2011]

**Tagaca, Jean Galon,** *March 11, 2011* Jean Galon Tagaca, 42, of Honolulu, a receptionist with Hawaii Auto Group, formerly known as Saturn, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She is survived by husband Mario; son Jeano I.; daughters Lezlie-Ann, Jeannie-Ann and Jerricka-Ann; mother Leonora Galanto; hanai mother Celerina Galon; and sisters Sue and Lorrie-En Galon. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. today at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:15 a.m. tomorrow at Center of Light Christian Ministries. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Tagaca, Jerry Casemero,** *Sept. 12, 2011* Jerry Casemero Tagaca, 69, of Kohala, Hawaii, a retired loss prevention officer at Mauna Kea Resort and former sous-chef at Mauna Lani Bay Hotel, died in Honolulu. He was born in North Hilo. He is survived by wife Rosaline "Linda"; son Dayton; daughters Jerriline and Shawna; stepmother Clarita; brother Louis Malasig; sisters Josephine Naungayan, Emily Gambalan and Priscilla Kaaekuahiwi; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Heart Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at the church cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Tagaca, Stephen Keoni,** *Sept. 1, 2011* Stephen Keoni Tagaca, 37, of Kailua-Kona, an automotive mechanic and co-owner of No Limitz Auto Repair, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by daughter Stacia-Lynn Elia-Tagaca, mother Vicky, brother Jeffrey and sisters Kathleen and Cheryl. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at St. James Episcopal Church in Waimea. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at St. Columba's Episcopal Church in Paauilo. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial to follow at the church's cemetery. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**Tagalicod**, **Alexander Ibana Sr.**, *May 8*, *2011* Alexander Ibana Tagalicod Sr., 69, of Waianae, owner of Alex's Upholstery in Waipahu, died in Aiea. He was born in Claveria, Cagayan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Mary; son Alexander Jr.; daughters Leonora Perez, Lena M. Conrad and Loriann Bocobo; brother Regino Jr.; sister Gloria Parker; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 May 2011]

**Tagalog, Candido Homowan,** *April 2, 2011* Candido Homowan Tagalog, 76, of Waipahu, an Air Force retiree and a Waipahu Recreation Center lifeguard, died in Aiea. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Gloria E.; sons James P., Marcos E., Tilden M., Glen D., Matthias E. and Dominick E.; daughters Cindy Ann T. Nieves and Brenda L. Gonzalez; brother Simplicio; sister Loretta Shinozawa; 23 grandchildren; and 37 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Committal service: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2011]

**Tagami, Westley Tsugio,** *April 7, 2011* Westley Tsugio Tagami, 55, of Wahiawa, owner of Wesport, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Patricia, son Ricky, father Hisashi, brother Ivan and stepdaughter Samantha Mazzulla. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Tagata, Estrella Luga,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Estrella Luga Tagata, 56, of Honolulu, a Sun Noodles Factory production packer, died in Honolulu. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Lazaro, son Lezter, daughter Reynalyn, and brother Mariano Luca. Visitations: 5:30 p.m. Friday and 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday and 10:30 a.m. Saturday. Burial: noon Saturday at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

**Tago, Elisapeta M.,** *March 9, 2011* Elisapeta M. Tago, 67, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in American Samoa. She is survived by son Tanu Tema; daughters Joyce to, Felicia Tago and Jackie Tema; brother Tanu Tema; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2011]

**Tagomori, Amy Tetsuko,** *Dec.* 27, 2010 Amy Tetsuko Tagomori, 80, of Makawao, Maui, owner and operator of a flower distribution company, died in Roselani Place. She was born in Kahului. She is survived by husband Tsuyoshi "Tag"; sons Jon Tagomori and Joel, Brian, Dean and Neal Nakamoto; daughters Jan Teruya and Gail Miyagawa; brother Thomas Tahara; sisters Sally Leonida and Lily Thompson; five grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Private inurnment at Maui Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 January 2011]

**Taguchi, Ben,** *Dec.* 2, 2011 Ben Taguchi, 84, of Honolulu, a retired M & E Pacific Inc. president, civil engineer and an Army veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Shirley, son Loren, daughters Taren and Arlen Lung, sisters Ellen Yabusaki and Thelma Hiramoto, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2011]

**Taguchi, Tokie "Lillian",** *Sept. 11, 2011* Tokie "Lillian" Taguchi, 87, of Wailuku, a retired public school custodian, died at the home of her caregiver, Chita Madariaga. She was born in Makawao, Maui. She is survived by sons Patrick, Lloyd and Ned; daughters Colleen Suyama and Joyce Ames; sister Suyeno Ikeuchi; eight grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Friday at Wailuku Hongwanji Mission. Services: 5:30 p.m. Private urn burial. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Taguma, Walter S.,** *Sept. 23, 2011* Walter S. Taguma, 78 of Honolulu died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elaine; sons Jon, Paul and Alan; brothers Henry and George; and a grandchild. Visitation at noon Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Tahara, Eva Kimiko,** *May 25, 2011* Eva Kimiko Tahara, 82, of Honolulu, a retired optical technician, died in Kuakini Geriatric Care Inc. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Alvin M. and sisters Constance A. Kim and Mildred M. Kagehiro. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 June 2011]

**Tahelo, Francisco,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Francisco Tahelo, 98, of Waianae, a stevedore laborer, died in Waianae. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by stepsons Ellison J. and Louis A. Garlasa, stepdaughter Charmaine Garlasa-Jensen, four grandchildren and four greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at the cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 April 2011]

**Taheny, Theodore R. "Ted",** *April 1, 2011* Theodore R. "Ted" Taheny, 50, of Waianae, an employee of KHON2, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in San Francisco. He is survived by wife Blanche; sons Theodore K. "Teddy," Brian M. and Stephen L.; mother Lydia H.; brothers Michael, Brian, the Rev. Mark and John C.; and sisters Ann Marie Miller, and Jeannette, Lydia and Mary Ann. Mass:9:30 a.m. Thursday at Sacred Hearts Catholic Church, 85-786 Old Government Road, Waianae. Celebration of life: 3 p.m. in the recreation center at 1133 Waimanu St. in Honolulu (near Ward Centre), ground floor, street parking only. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Tai, Elizabeth Keao Spalding,** *July 6, 2011* Elizabeth Keao Spalding Tai, 92, of Waimea, Hawaii, a homemaker, former owner of Joyce's Leis and Flowers in Honolulu, a singer and a musician, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Jerry and Jeffery, daughter Glory Akana, 19 grandchildren, 55 great-grandchildren and 16 great-great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 July 2011]

**Tai, George Samuel,** *Sept. 20, 2011* George Samuel Tai, 70, of Waianae died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Susan H.; sons George and Peter; daughters Joreen and Jerolyn Johnston, and Darcy Tai; brothers Alfred J. and Clifford; sister Rowena; and nine grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 September 2011]

**Tai, Kwok-Yee,** *Jan.* 25, 2011 Kwok-Yee Tai, 63, of Honolulu, an artist, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Hong Kong. She is survived by daughter Adi Noe, mother Tai Ku-Cheung, brothers Vincent and Anthony and sisters Fanny Wong and Yvonne, Lianne and Ilenna Tai. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Taira, Doris Len Tai Ching,** *March 28, 2011* Doris Len Tai Ching Taira, 81, of Kaneohe, a retired Kaneohe District Court director, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Norman T. Sr.; son Norman T. Jr.; daughter Nadine N. Bensman; brothers Alvan K.O., William J.K.K. and Kurtis K.F. Ching; sisters Geraldeen Y.L. Farley, Iwalani Y.J. Chigbrow, Candace Y.T. Hee, Lillian Y.I. "Dot" Morgan, and Nancy L.M. Char; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 April 2011]

**Taira, George M.,** *May 8, 2011* George M. Taira, 65, of Waipahu died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Edward and sisters Violet Yamaji, Dorothy Omori and

Florence Goodness. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 May 2011]

**Taira, Yoshinori,** *June 30, 2011* Yoshinori "Ginny" Taira, 82, of Hilo, a retired painter for Raytheon Services Nevada on Johnson Atoll, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Miyoko; son Gordon; daughters Donna Taira and Patti Taira-Tokuuke; brothers Kazumasa "Mac" and Gary "Hisa"; sisters Rose Quigley, Janet Shimabukuro and Sue Hasama; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial at a later date at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Tajima, Matsuko Harriet,** *Oct. 3, 2011* Matsuko Harriet Tajima, 86, of Kailua, a retired Enchanted Lake Elementary School custodian, died at home. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Harvey H. and Randall T., daughter Sarah Tajima-Ueki, brothers Tetsuo and Tsutomu Ihara, sister Takeko Masaki and four grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 October 2011]

**Takabayashi, Arthur Kaaiokalani,** *July 2, 2011* Arthur Kaaiokalani Takabayashi, also known as "Art" and "Kaai," 68, of Makawao, Maui, a retired Maui Electric Co. manager for transmission and distribution, died in Makawao. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Arthur "Boise" and Vernon; daughter Valerie Fo'o; stepsons Ryan and Randy Eugenio; brother Wilfred; sister Martha Chung; 13 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary, Maui. Services: 12:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 5 p.m. July 21 at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Celebration of life: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 July 2011]

Takabayashi, Sheryl Ann Ululani Mei Lan, *July* 2, 2011 Sheryl Ann Ululani Mei Lan Takabayashi, 67, of Makawao, Maui, a Maui Electric Co. customer service representative, died. She was born on Oahu. She is survived by sons Ryan and Randy Eugenio; stepsons Arthur "Boise" and Vernon; stepdaughter Valerie Foo; brothers Cordell and Elden Chang, and Elwood Enos; sisters Harridene Chang, Linda-Jo Enos, Van Ness Dacanay, Verna Tavares and Mavis MacDonald; stepbrothers Roland H. and Grant Enos; 13 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 12:30 p.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Takada, Atsuko,** *Dec.* 20, 2010 Atsuko Takada, 73, of Shi Ga, Japan, a homemaker, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Tokyo. She is survived by son Matthew Lyman, daughter Chieko Lyman, brothers Kentaru and Roy, sister Harumi Hosoda, stepsisters Wako and Chiba, and a grand-child. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Committal: 2 p.m. at the cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 February 2011]

**Takaesu, Juanita Gloria Villanueva,** *Dec. 28, 2010* Juanita Gloria Villanueva Takaesu, 77, of Waipahu died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George Y.,

daughters Cynthia Drew and Felicidad Bartolome, brothers Robert "Bobby" and Raymond Villanueva, and sisters Florence Tecson, Primitiva DeGracia and Virginia Damaso. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at St. Jude Catholic Church, 92-455 Makakilo Drive, Makakilo. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Takaezu, Toshiko,** *March* 9, 2011 Toshiko Takaezu, 88, of Honolulu and New Jersey, a retired Princeton University teacher and artist, died in Honolulu. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. She is survived by brothers Paul and Michael, and sisters Miriam Takaezu, Estelle Yagi, Betty Miyachi and Eloise Fukuji. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2011]

**Takafuji, Richard Yoshito,** *Oct. 14, 2011* Richard Yoshito Takafuji, 71, of Waianae, a nurseryman and owner of Orchid Center, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lea T., son Kevin K., daughter Laina A., brothers Robert and Walter, sister Marianne and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

**Takahama, Irene Kimiyo,** *July 1, 2011* Irene Kimiyo Takahama, 91, of Honolulu, a beautician, died in Honolulu. She was born in Mountain View, Hawaii. She is survived by sisters Mildred H. Suganuma and Yoshiko Miyashiro. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2011]

**Takahashi, Beverly Junko,** *June 25, 2011* Beverly Junko Takahashi, 74, of Kaneohe, a retiree, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by son Ross; daughters Teri Lynn Sato, Dana Lee Hosaka and Ramona Takahashi; and eight grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Haleiwa Shingon Mission. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

**Takahashi, Francis Ichiro,** *Oct.* 1, 2011 Francis Ichiro Takahashi, 73, of Honolulu, a retired sales manager and an Air Force veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion June A. Otake, sons Derek Takahashi and Jared Otake, daughters Dina Takahashi and Tracy Ng, sisters Ethel Takahashi and Jane Iinuma, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at 'Iolani School, St. Alban's Chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

**Takahashi, Ginshiro,** *Aug. 17, 2011* Ginshiro Takahashi, 86, of Las Vegas, a retired draftsman, died in Las Vegas. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Aiko, daughter Chandra Zwick and sister Toshiko Nakayama. Private burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 September 2011]

**Takahashi, Herbert Shizuo,** *Sept. 13, 2011* Herbert Shizuo Takahashi, 76, of Aiea, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard electrician and an Army veteran, died in Las Vegas. He was born on Maui. He is survived by wife Jane H.; sons Clyde and Dean; daughter Sandra Wiks; brothers David M., Harry and Hideo; sister Tsurue Ichimura; and two grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 September 2011]

**Takahashi, Ken,** *Nov.* 7, 2011 Ken Takahashi, 79, of Pearl City, a Hawaii Transfer Co. retiree and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Pearl City. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Sayoko, son Lance, daughter Lynne Shimazu, brother Stanley, sisters Florence Kondo and Dorothy Toyota, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 November 2011]

**Takahashi, Robert Masaji,** *March 23, 2011* Robert Masaji Takahashi, 73, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Glenn, Rory and Ben; brother Lawrence; sisters Marion Fusato and Dorothy Makahanaloa; three grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 April 2011]

**Takahashi, Sada,** *March* 7, 2011 Sada Takahashi, 100, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons William and Franklin, sister Natsue Susuki, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Takahashi, Shigeko,** *March 12, 2011* Shigeko Takahashi, 88, of Hilo, a retired Isemoto Contracting Co. secretary, died at home. She was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. She is survived by brother Albert Y. Matsumoto. Private services. Inurnment at a later date at AlaeCemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Takahashi, Toshio,** *April 30, 2011* Toshio Takahashi, 90, of Kaneohe, a Quality Builders general contractor and an Army veteran who served in World War II and with the Military Intelligence Service, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Clyde S., daughter Susan T., brothers Tsugio and Edwin H., sisters Mii Takakuwa and Harriet N. Kuwahara, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Takahashi, Vivian Teiko,** *Dec. 5, 2011* Vivian Teiko Takahashi, 76, of Kaneohe, a retired payroll coordinator at the Queen's Medical Center, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George T., son Garrett S., daughter Terry E. Debebar, brothers Calvin C. and Stephen K. Nakamura, sisters Naomi R. Goya and Ginger Ishmael, three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 December 2011]

**Takaki, Riyo "Virginia",** *Aug. 6, 2011* Riyo "Virginia" Takaki, 91, of Waipahu died in Waipahu. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by daughter Cathy S. Low, sister Carol Okamura and two grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 August 2011]

**Takaki, Russ Michio,** *Sept. 21, 2011* Russ Michio Takaki, 92, of Honolulu, a retired chief executive of the state Board of Paroles and Pardons, and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Kohala, Hawaii. He is survived by daughters Ruth Pyszczynski, Cheri Takaki and Kuulei Rodgers; sisters Ellen Kunihiro, Nobuko Hayashi and Toshiko Hansawa; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. No services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 September 2011]

**Takaki, Ruth Umeko,** *June 15, 2011* Ruth Umeko Takaki, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Roberts Hawaii narrator, died in Maluhia Hospital. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son Donald M.; daughters June M. Kawanishi, Florence S. Utsumi and Diane Y. Nishimura; eight grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 November 2011]

**Takaki, Shigeno,** *Nov. 4, 2011* Shigeno Takaki, 97, of Aiea, a retired Hawaiian Housewares Ltd. warehouse clerk, died at home. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by son Robert S., daughter Joyce E. Makiya, brother Mitch Kouchi, sisters Kikuno Kouchi and Miriam Jue, six grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

**Takaki, Waichi "Tony",** *Nov. 16, 2011* Waichi "Tony" Takaki, 89, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother George and sister Shizuko Shinmura. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2011]

**Takaki, Waichi "Tony",** *Nov. 16, 2011* Waichi "Tony" Takaki, 89, of Hono-lulu, a retired carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by brother George and sister Shizuko Shinmura. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

**Takamiya, Tomiko,** *Nov. 30, 2011* Tomiko Takamiya, 82, of Kailua, a retired Violet's Grill waitress, died in Kirksville, Mo. She was born in Yokohama, Japan. She is survived by son Patrick, brother Seizo Kurane and five grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. No flowers. No monetary offerings. Donations suggested to Gideons International or your favorite charity. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 December 2011]

**Takamori, Walter Lawrence,** *Feb.* 24, 2011 Walter Lawrence Takamori, 77, of Mililani, a retired Army sergeant first class who served in the Vietnam War, died in Community Living Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Yo. Graveside services: 1 p.m. tomorrow at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Takamura, Noboru,** *Feb. 17, 2011* Noboru Takamura, 95, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Kauai District Health Office chief sanitarian, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Ted and Gerald, daughter Becky Wada, brothers Isamu and Akira, seven grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at All Saints Episcopal Church, Kapaa. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Takano, Haruko "Boston",** *Aug. 26, 2011* Haruko "Boston" Takano, 90, of Honolulu, a retired Woolworth's sales clerk, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Keiichiro "K," son Alan K., daughter Jean M. Nakasato and brothers Seiichi and Walter M. Nakagawa. Visitation: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 September 2011]

**Takaoka, Craig Noboru,** *Feb. 3, 2011* Craig Noboru Takaoka, 61, of Wailuku, part owner of Tasty Crust Restaurant, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by son Nicholas and brother Curtis T. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Maui Veterans Cemetery, Makawao. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 February 2011]

**Takara, Arlene Yoshiko,** *March 17, 2011* Arlene Yoshiko Takara, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Manoa Japanese Language School teacher, died in Honolulu. She was born in Asaka-Shi Saitama, Japan. She is survived by husband Richard, daughter Charlene Matsuoka, brothers Shoji and Kazuo Nagasawa, sister Yasuko Nagasawa and a grandchild. Private services.

**Takara, Helen Tsurue,** *March 26, 2011* Helen Tsurue Takara, 81, of Honolulu, a J.C. Penney waitress, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George I., daughter Sandra N. Nishida, brother Shinsu Kono and sister Beatrice M. Kuba. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

**Takara, Helen Tsurue,** *March 26, 2011* Helen Tsurue Takara, 81, of Honolulu, a J.C. Penney waitress, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George I., daughter Sandra N. Nishida, brother Shunso Kono and sister Beatrice M. Kuba. Private services. Incorrect information published in an obituary Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Takara, Michael Tokio,** *Sept. 11, 2011* Michael Tokio Takara, 47, of Waipahu, an electronic technician, died in Waipahu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Yasuo and Yukiko, and sisters Ruth and Melanie. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Takara-Tucker, Mae Mitsue,** *Feb. 12, 2011* Mae Mitsue Takara-Tucker, 81, of Aiea, an aerobics instructor at Waiau District Park, died at home. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Jack Tucker, sons Calvin and Calvert Takara, daughter Jo-Ann Nishida, sister Nancy Teragawa and three grandchildren. Visitation: noon Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2011]

**Takasaki, Hiroko,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Hiroko Takasaki, 79, of Monterey, Calif., a retired restaurant owner, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Hiroshima, Japan. She is survived by husband Yasuo; son William; daughters Yumiko T. Laney, Shirley Jensen and Irene Oshiro; sister Yasuko Kawasaki; 13 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Memorial services to be held in California. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Takasaki, Nancy H.,** *Dec. 4, 2011* Nancy H. Takasaki, 89, of Honolulu, an Eastman Kodak Co. retiree, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Robert, brothers Edward and Melvin Ginoza, and sisters Grace Sakumoto, Clara Ginoza and Mae Ogomori. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Takasaki, Richard S.,** *April 15, 2011* Richard S. Takasaki, 93, of Honolulu, a retired University of Hawaii educator and an Army veteran, died in Kahala Nui. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother George and sister Roberta Uesugi. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Takasaki, Yasuji,** *May* 2, 2011 Yasuji Takasaki, 95, of Hakalau, Hawaii, proprietor of Carmela Orchids Inc., died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Sheldon and Gerrit, daughters Carmela Watanabe and DeEtte Fujitake, brother Haruo, sister Reiko Nakazawa, 13 grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Takase, Ayako Mihara,** *Jan. 13, 2011* Ayako Mihara Takase, 98, of Honolulu, a retired social worker with the state government, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Takase, Kenneth Mamoru,** *July 29, 2011* Kenneth Mamoru Takase, 66, of Kahului, a retired mechanic for Del Monte, Maui Pine and Maui County, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born on Molokai. He is survived by wife Dale, sons Kenneth M. and Francis P.H., hanai daughter Francine, brother Francis, sister Marlene Lara and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Additional services on Molokai at a later date. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 August 2011]

**Takase, Phyllis Yoshiko,** *Dec. 17, 2010* Phyllis Yoshiko Takase, 82, of Kaunakakai, Molokai, owner of Yoshi's Sweet Shop, died in Aiea. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Clyde A., Neal S. and Warren Y.; daughter Carla L.; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Takashiba, Yoshitaka,** *Aug.* 22, 2011 Yoshitaka Takashiba, 98, of Kona, a retired coffee and macadamia nut farmer, died in Life Care Center of Kona. He was born in Captain Cook, Hawaii. He is survived by daughters Karen Shimabukuro, Molly Takashiba and Laura Ikehara; seven grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sept. 25 at Kona Honpa Hongwanji. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 September 2011]

**Takata, Andrew Mitsuto,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Andrew Mitsuto Takata, 79, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Postal Service mail carrier, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Kealia, Kauai. He is survived by wife Alice S., sons Scott H. and Matt H., brother Daniel T., sister Kiyoko Murashige and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Takata, Bertha,** *Feb. 3, 2011* Bertha Takata, 94, of Hilo, a retired substitute teacher for public schools on the Big Island, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Jeanne Fujii, Marjorie Olson and Valerie Takata; brother Eddie

Matsumoto; four grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 February 2011]

**Takata, Elaine Mieko,** *Jan. 14, 2011* Elaine Mieko "Mike" Takata, 83, of Kailua, co-owner of Kailua Auto Top and Glass Shop, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Roy H. and Nelson N., daughters Karen Y. Zink and Diane E. Takata, sisters Julia A. Takata and Lorraine T. Tengan, seven grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. Inurnment: 9 a.m. next Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Takata, Marion Satoko,** *June 7, 2011* Marion Satoko Takata, 84, of Mililani, a former tour guide at Waimea Falls and clerk at The Medical Group in Honolulu, died in Mililani. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by husband Kiyoshi, daughter Patti Takata-Lazo, brother Masami Numa and sister Fukiko Tamane. Services: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 June 2011]

**Takata, Mitsugi,** *March 4, 2011* Mitsugi Takata, 93, of Hilo, a retired business proprietor, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Paauhau, Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Satoshi and Tsutomu, and sister Hanako Nagata. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Takayama, Richard M.,** *March 4, 2011* Richard M. Takayama, 76, of Kaneohe, a retired Honolulu Ford auto body repairman and an Air Force veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Clare; children Richard "Rick," John, Roxanne, Kai, Kawika and Moana Takayama; brothers Lawrence, Clarence, Donald and Joseph Takayama, and Kalani Delovio; sister Gwen Mole; 20 grandchildren; and 18 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. Lei welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2011]

**Takayama, Satoko,** *Aug.* 6, 2011 Satoko Takayama, 89, of Papaikou, Hawaii, a homemaker, former Japanese-language teacher at Papaikou Hongwanji Mission and waitress at the former K.K. Tei Restaurant, died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center. She was born in Tokyo. She is survived by son Keith, brothers Ichiro Ishida and Shigenobu Mitomi, sisters Yoshiko Ebihara and Fukue Ishida, two grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

**Takayama, Teruo,** *Dec. 22, 2011* Teruo Takayama, 82, of Makawao, Maui, a retired auto body shop owner, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by sons Lance and Blake, brother Edward, sister Beverly Kaya and three grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Kahului Hongwanji Mission. Services: 5 p.m. Private inurnment. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com">www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 December 2011]

**Takayesu, Cyril Nio,** *May* 22, 2011 Cyril Nio Takayesu, 48, of Majuro, Marshall Islands, formerly of Hilo, a manager for Copier International Inc. of Majuro, died in Majuro. He was

born in Hilo. He is survived by a daughter, mother, brother and three sisters. Services in Majuro. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**Takayesu, Cyril Nio,** *May* 22, 2011 Cyril Nio Takayesu, 48, of Majuro, Marshall Islands, formerly of Hilo, a manager for Copier International Inc. of Majuro, died in Majuro. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by a daughter, mother, brother and three sisters. Services in Majuro. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

**Takehara, Keiko,** *Feb. 12, 2011* Keiko Takehara, 70, of Mililani died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Osaka, Japan. She is survived by daughter Keily Takehara-Sasano; mother Uto Nishihira; brother Yoshihiro Nishihira; sisters Mieko Iha, Masako Maeshiro, Kazuko Nishihira and Shizuko Ooshiro; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Takemoto, Chiyono Kuwaye,** *March 18, 2011* Chiyono Kuwaye Takemoto, 92, of Honolulu, a Kaala Elementary School teacher, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Melvin and Roy; daughters Joyce and Karen; brother Yasuo Kuwaye; sisters Misao Sakamoto, Sue Toyama and Sachi Tanetake; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Wahiawa United Methodist Church, 1445 California Ave., Wahiawa. Services: 11 a.m. Committal services: 9:30 a.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Takemoto, Glenn Allan,** *Dec. 30, 2010* Glenn Allan Takemoto, 55, of Kahuku, owner of a landscaping business, died in Kahuku. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Dolores C. Manalo; brothers Anthony M., Harold L. Jr. and Deano; and sisters Theresa Sells and Rena Hix. Services in March. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Takemoto, Masanori,** *Aug.* 15, 2011 Masanori Takemoto, 85, of Kaneohe, a retired city refuse division supervisor and an Army veteran, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by son Gary, daughter Catherine Nakamoto, brothers Koichi and James "Takashi" Maeda, sisters Norie Sakamoto and Mildred "Sayoko" Hongo, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Takemura, George Mureo,** *Aug. 4, 2011* George Mureo Takemura, 68, of Hilo, a retired James W. Glover Ltd. heavy equipment mechanic, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Laupahoehoe, Hawaii. He is survived by brother James and sisters Lillian Takemura and Doris Torigoe. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 August 2011]

**Takenaka, Kenneth Kiyoshi,** *Jan. 19, 2011* Kenneth Kiyoshi Takenaka, 79, of Mililani, a retired Castle & Cooke master carpenter and Army veteran, died in Mililani. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by son Owen; daughters Wendy Nikaido and Fay Tsurumaki; brothers Stanley and Bert; sisters Betty Kazunaga, Shirley Fujimoto, Amy Oishi and Gail Kim;

six grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 February 2011]

**Takeno, Ritsuko,** *March 16, 2011* Ritsuko "Dorothy" Takeno, 92, of Kaneohe, a retired Star Market Ltd. cashier, died in Hospice Hawaii Palolo Home. She was born in Kahaluu. She is survived by sons Nobuo, Koji, Yasuhiro and Michael; daughters Yoshiko Nakaoka and Linda Hirai; sister Florence Davidson; 13 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Visitation:5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 March 2011]

**Takenouchi, Susan Sumie,** *April 17, 2011* Susan Sumie Takenouchi, 83, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. She is survived by son Ronald Baptiste; daughter Carol Miller; brothers George, Robert and Paul Nuha; sister Eileen Soneda; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Takeo, Sato,** *June 27, 2011* Takeo Sato, 84, of Aiea, a retired electrician at Hickam Air Force Base and an Army veteran, died in Aiea. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Yoshiko; sons Edward Sato, and Gary and Richard Nedervelt; daughters Janice Medeiros, and Lana, Naomi and Diana Nedervelt; brothers Ted and Harry; sisters Ellen, Jane, Harriett and Carol; seven grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Takeshita, Harry Kiyoto,** *Feb. 1, 2011* Harry Kiyoto Takeshita, 79, of Honolulu died. He was born in Palama. He is survived by wife Kyoko and sons Neal and Jun. Services: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Makiki Christian Church. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 February 2011]

**Takeshita, Helen Sueko,** *Feb.* 6, 2011 Helen Sueko Takeshita, 76, of Hono-lulu, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sons Ray K., Richard M., Wayne R., Craig T. and Keith H.; daughters Iris N. Lee, JoAnn R. Takeshita, Lori Y. Kaneshige and Lynn H. Yamada; brothers Kenneth, Richard, Paul and James Sonobe; sisters Ethel Tanaka and Evelyn Nakahira; nine grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. next Saturday at New Hope Christian Fellowship, 290 Sand Island Access Road. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 February 2011]

**Takeshita, Shoichi,** *Sept. 10, 2011* Shoichi Takeshita, 94, of Honolulu, formerly of Mililani, a retired Rite Way Electric Co. backhoe operator, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Waimea, Hawaii. He is survived by son Derrick, sister Doris Nishimura and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

**Takesue, Thomas T.,** *March 25, 2011* Thomas T. Takesue, 95, of Honolulu, a retired U.S.Postal Service letter carrier, died in Hale Ho Aloha. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Dexter H. and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Taketa, Benedict Shoji,** *July 18, 2011* Benedict Shoji "Ben" Taketa, 43, of Keauhou, Hawaii, a driver for Shiraki Dry Cleaners, security officer for Shell Management at Kona Coast Resort and houseman at the former Kona Surf Hotel, died at home. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Rashel Kahalioumi-Taketa; sons Anakele Kahalioumi-Apisaloma, and Bo, Makalii and Makana Taketa; daughters Kuuipo, Noel and Kuulei Taketa, and Kaʻilikea Kahalioumi-Taketa; parents Shoji and Charlene; brothers Andrew, Thomas, Gregory and Mark; sisters Priscilla Taketa-Lovejoy, Irene Adams, Shorene Akiona, Loriann Strolberg and Pearl Muraki; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Helani Congregational Church, Kahaluu Mauka. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Taketa, Jean Tsumae,** *April 30, 2011* Jean Tsumae Taketa, 79, of Hilo, a retired Hilo Medical Center admitting clerk, died at home. She was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. She is survived by hanai son Kirk Hoohuli. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Takeuchi, Ryan Makoto,** *April 23, 2011* Ryan Makoto Takeuchi, 49, of Kapolei, a life insurance agent, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Miyuki, son Lindsey, daughters Ashley and Alex, father Robert and his wife Kay, brother Pat and sister Lynell Yuu. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kapolei Ward, Makakilo chapel. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Takeuchi, Sachi F.,** *May 6, 2011* Sachi F. Takeuchi, 83, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education teacher at Farrington High School, died. She was born in Kapoho, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Ken and Don Y.; daughters Jan T. Nakashima, Lynn K. Kobayashi and Sue S. Yamada; sisters Natsue Abe, Misae Hayashi and Yoshie Fukumoto; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**Takeuchi, Sachi F.,** *May 6, 2011* Sachi F. Takeuchi, 83, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education teacher at Farrington High School, died. She was born in Kapoho, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Ken and Don Y.; daughters Jan T. Nakashima, Lynn K. Kobayashi and Sue S. Yamada; sisters Natsue Abe, Misae Hayashi and Yoshie Fukumoto; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

**Takeyama, Richard Makoto,** *Feb. 20, 2011* Richard Makoto "RM" Take yama, 96, of Honolulu, a retired RM Take yama Inc. developer and general contractor, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lily, son Jimmy and daughters Marsha Linden and Anne Takeyama-Lear. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 April 2011]

**Takiguchi, Walter Masao,** *Dec. 12, 2010* Walter Masao Takiguchi, 88, of Wailuku, a retired Pyle National mechanical engineer in Chicago and an Army veteran who served in World War

II, died in Wailuku. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by brother Tetsuo and sister Lillian R. Kobayashi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

**Takita, Jean Yukiko,** *June 11, 2011* Jean Yukiko Takita, 82, of Kula, Maui, a Kaanapali Beach Hotel retiree, died in Kula. She was born in Haiku, Maui. She is survived by sons Michael and Allen; daughters Shirley, Amy and Elaine; brother Edward Sato; sisters Janet Wakayama, Ethel Kawamura, Florence De Rego and Alma Murikami; 14 grandchildren; 11 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Aloha or casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 June 2011]

**Takiyama, Hilda,** *Feb. 11, 2011* Hilda Takiyama, 84, of Honolulu, a Kapiolani Medical Center medical records clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by husband Isao; daughters Gail Takiyama, Amy Morima and Lori Tsukada; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Takiyama, Hilda,** *Feb. 11, 2011* Hilda Takiyama, 84, of Honolulu, a Kapiolani Medical Center medical records clerk, died in Honolulu. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by husband Isao; daughters Gail Takiyama, Amy Monma and Lori Tsukada; and three grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary printed yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Takuma, Emiko,** *Aug. 5, 2011* Emiko Takuma, 79, of Honolulu, a waitress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Tokeyo, Japan. She is survived by son Reynold, daughters Nano Chavez and Joni Owens, sister Takako Yokouchi and six grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Takuma, Emiko,** *Aug. 5, 2011* Emiko Takuma, 79, of Honolulu, a waitress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Tokeyo, Japan. She is survived by son Reynold, daughters Nano Chavez and Joni Owens, sister Takako Yokouchi and six grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Takushi, Norman Seitoku,** *May 3, 2011* Norman Seitoku Takushi, 77, of Mililani, a retired state Department of Accounting and General Services and union carpenter, died in Pearl City. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by son Glenn S., daughters Lori Ann Mizoshiri and Cheryl Naholowaa, brother Wallace, former wife Eleanor Arakaki and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Talamoa, Paulo Junior,** *May 29, 2011* Paulo Junior Talamoa, 43, of Hono-lulu, an electrician, died. He was born in Utulei, American Samoa. He is survived by wife Shawna Nakila-Talamoa; sons Shandon-Paulo K.L. and Slater M.P.; daughters Shae K. and Sade K.; hanai sons Sky Talamoa and Slade Tuilata-Nakila; father Paulo; brothers Hans Lofaia, Moreli and Ahkiong Talamoa, and Fausia and Pene Paulo; sisters Elfrieda Rumell, Katelina Davis, Tumuatasi Lefatia and Lisa Talamoa; and a grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park &

Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Scattering of ashes: 11 a.m. Sunday at Kewalo/ Point Panic. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 June 2011]

**Talbott, Dean A.,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Dean A. Talbott, 70, of Wai anae, a Dalbo Trucking Co. truck driver, died in Honolulu. He was born in Cheyenne, Wyo. He is survived by wife Kyong, daughters Linda and Loretta, sister Peggy Bachman and six grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. today at Seventh-day Adventist Church, 86-072 Farrington Highway, Waianae. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Talbott, Dean A.,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Dean A. Talbott, 70, of Waianae, a Dalbo Trucking Co. truck driver and a retired Air Force master sergeant, died in Honolulu. He was born in Cheyenne, Wyo. He is survived by wife Kyong, daughters Linda and Loretta, sister Peggy Bachman and six grandchildren. Services held. Additional information for an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 November 2011]

**Talitiga, Temukisa,** *Sept.* 10, 2011 Temukisa Talitiga, 67, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Safatoʻa, Lefaga, Western Samoa. She is survived by sons Fatu and Afasene; daughters Toeosavaii Matagi, Tauileva T. Simeona and Elena and Faafetai Talitiga; brothers Sili, Elika, Toaaloga, Faauila, Faapaia, Faaiuga, Patone, Amosa and Masei; sisters Tulisa, Tiai and Siniva; 24 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Sunday at Samoa Tokelau Seventh-day Adventist Church, Kalihi. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 September 2011]

**Talon, Rachel Waialeale,** *March 26, 2011* Rachel Waialeale "Nana Teresa" Talon, 90, of Waipahu, a retiree of Libby McNeill & Libby and Dole Pineapple Plantation in Maunaloa, Molokai, died in Aiea. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by son Joseph; daughtersEarlene Lindo, Anatalia Cenal and Mich'lae U. Waialeale; 22 grandchildren; 58 greatgrandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaunakakai. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Mauna Loa Cemetery. Casual or aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2011]

**Talon, Vicente B.,** *Sept. 13, 2011* Vicente B. Talon, 84, of Waialua, a retired Del Monte Pineapple Plantation field worker, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Dingras, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by brother Amador and sisters Esperanza T. Basig, Trinidad T. Soberano, Ponciana T. Munoz and Teresita T. Parcasio. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Taluvale, Vai,** *Jan. 2, 2011* Vai Taluvale, 63, of Honolulu, a Starkist Samoa Inc. fish cleaner, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by brothers Fala and Faafouina, and sister Matapua T. Matatia. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Sunday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Tamai, Theodore Yasuharu,** *Nov. 23, 2010* Theodore Yasuharu Tamai, 75, of Honolulu, a U.S. Postal Service retiree and an Army veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in

Honolulu. He is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 January 2011]

**Tamalea'a, Vaiuli,** *Dec. 25, 2011* Vaiuli Tamalea'a, 91, of Ewa Beach, a retired Marine Corps sergeant, died in Ka Punawai Ola. He was born in Pago Pago, American Samoa. Visitation: 8 a.m. Wednesday at the Samoa-Tokelau Seventh-day Adventist Church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at the Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 December 2011]

**Tamanaha, Fumiko,** *Sept. 4, 2011* Fumiko Tamanaha, 85, of Honolulu, a retired King Pharmacy store clerk, died in Hale Pulama Mau. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Darryl Y.; daughters Lois K. Tamanaha, Norene K. Ihori, Debra S. Yamada and Cathy S. Shiraishi; sisters Dorothy H. Takushi, Mildred M. Matchick, Alice S. Uyehara, Yoshino Nakama, Tokiko Corpuz, Clara S. Yamashiro and Vivian H. Oshiro; six grandchildren; 10 great-grandchildren; and 20 great-great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Tamanaha, Gilbert K.,** *April 8, 2011* Gilbert K. Tamanaha, 79, of Aiea, a retired Honolulu Glass Co. glazier, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Amy A., son Glenn, daughters Joanne Saldavia and Jeri Richards, brother Roy K., sister Helen Goya, stepmother Yoshi, stepbrother David and stepsisters Grace Parker and Jane Lee. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 May 2011]

**Tamanaha, Masako,** *Dec. 18, 2010* Masako Tamanaha, 90, of Kaneohe, a retired Dole Cannery trimmer, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. She was born in Kaneohe. She is survived by sons Kenneth K., Glenn K., Roy K. and Gary K.; nine grandchildren; and five greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Tamanaha, Sue Sumiko,** *May* 6, 2011 Sue Sumiko Tamanaha, 82, of Kaneohe, a cashier, died in Honolulu. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by son Kevin K.; daughter Cindy S. Higa; brothers Hisashi and Mitsugi Nakatsuka; sisters Betty U. Kondo, Lillian Y. Higuchi and Aiko Yamashiro; and a grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 May 2011]

**Tamanaha, Wesley K.,** *March 24, 2011* Wesley K. "Wes" Tamanaha, 56, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by sons Wesley Jr. and Vance Tamanaha, and Ikena Nixon; mother Jean; brothers Gary, Derrick and Ryan; sister Carrie Ann Yamanouchi; former wife Andrea Tamanaha-Welker; and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Tamanaha, Yoshiko,** Feb. 27, 2011 Yoshiko "Alice" Tamanaha, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Spencecliff Corp. cashier, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by son Clifford K.; daughters Norma L. Matsukawa, Karen Y. Honbo and Inez M.

Tamanaha; brother Alfred Y. Aragaki; sisters Gladys M. Higa, Barbara F. Soken, Laura A. Yanamura and Helen T. Aragaki; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Tamanaha, Yoshiko,** *Feb. 27, 2011* Yoshiko "Alice" Tamanaha, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Spencecliff Corp. cashier, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by son Clifford K.; daughters Norma L. Matsukawa, Karen Y. Honbo and Inez M. Tamanaha; brother Alfred Y. Aragaki; sisters Gladys M. Higa, Barbara F. Soken, Laura A. Yanamura and Helen T. Aragaki; four grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Tamarra, Matilda,** *Nov.* 15, 2010 Matilda "Sima" Tamarra, 62, of Salida, Calif., died in Modesto, Calif. She was born on Oahu. She is survived by husband Burton A. "Burt" or "Bobo" I; son Burton "Butch" II; daughters Rozelle Neely, Rhoda Tamarra and Rozelyn Onate; brothers Ronald and George Ondayog; sisters Teresita McKee and Candy Nakagawa; and 13 grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Tamaru, Doris Y.,** *March 19, 2011* Doris Y. Tamaru, 83, of Aiea died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband John S., sons Darrell and Wesley, brother Edward Tanabe, sisters Jane and Dorothy Tanabe, stepsister Gertrude Kihara and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Tamaru, Shizuo,** *July 30, 2011* Shizuo Tamaru, 95, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born on Kauai. He is survived by sons Raymond S. and Roy K., daughters Marion T. Boyd and Sharon A. Tamaru, brother Satoru, nine grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Tamashiro, Ethel Kameko,** *Dec. 10, 2011* Ethel Kameko Tamashiro, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village housekeeper, died. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son David N.; daughters Patsy M. Sakauye and Brenda S. Tamashiro; brothers Ralph T. and Charles; caregivers Emily, Mariel and Elena; four grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Tamashiro, Grace Tamaye,** *July 26, 2011* Grace Tamaye Tamashiro, 84, of Waipahu, a Toguchi Service Station retiree, died in Waipahu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Stanley G. and Colin, brother Raymond Tengan, sister Sueko Chinen, caregivers Alex and Edna Tangonan and family, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Tamashiro, Helen Hiroko,** *Feb. 24, 2011* Helen Hiroko Tamashiro, 78, of Makawao, Maui, a retired Helen's Income Tax Service income tax preparer, died at home. She was born on Maui. She is survived by husband Koki, daughters Audrey Kamii and Wendy Tamashiro, brother Matsuei Miyagi and sisters Betsy Sato, Pattye Eastland, Nancy Miura and Jane Serikaku.

Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 February 2011]

**Tamashiro, Marian Yoshie,** *June 16, 2011* Marian Yoshie Tamashiro, 69, of Pearl City, an Aloha Stadium Swap Meet vendor, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Edward; brothers Kenneth, Lawrence, Raymond and Danny Goya; and sisters Jan Baisac, Jane Goya, Amy Nakagaki and Mae Thomas. Private services. Donations suggested to Women's Cancer Center at Kapiolani Medical Center for Women & Children, 1319 Punahou St. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 July 2011]

**Tamashiro, Masako,** *March 10, 2011* Masako Tamashiro, 85, of Pearl City, a Tama's Auto Service retiree, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Roy J., Larry J., and Drs. Alan M. and Wayne M.; brothers Jinichi, Yoshikazu and Masatoshi Higa; sister Lorraine Teruya; nine grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

**Tamashiro, Patrick Shigemi Sr.,** *Jan. 5, 2011* Patrick Shigemi "Shige" Tamashiro Sr., 71, of East Rockaway, N.Y., formerly of Kailua, a retired New York State carpenter, died in East Rockaway. He is survived by wife Patricia; sons Patrick Jr., Ryan and Kevin; daughters LaRene and Caitlyn; brother Kenneth; sisters Audrey Kawaa and Puanani Yamamoto; and nine grandchildren. Services were held in New York. Scattering of ashes to be held in Kailua at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 February 2011]

**Tamashiro, Shigenobu,** *Nov. 4, 2011* Shigenobu Tamashiro, 86, of Pearl City, an Army veteran with the 865th Anti-Aircraft Artillery Automatic Weapons Battalion who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by daughter Dianne Asato, sisters Elaine Terai and Grace Oishi, and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Tamashiro, Shigenobu,** *Nov. 4, 2011* Shigenobu Tamashiro, 86, of Pearl City, an Army veteran with the 865th Anti-Aircraft Artillery Automatic Weapons Battalion who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by daughter Dianne Asato, sisters Elaine Terai and Grace Oishi, and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Tamashiro, Sueko "Sue",** *Dec. 18, 2011* Sueko "Sue" Tamashiro, 85, of Wailua Houselots, Kauai, a retired proprietor of Ilima Florist, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Moloaa, Kauai. She is survived by husband Chokichi; sons Wayne, Randall and Warren; sister Bessie Awakuni; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Private graveside services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 December]

**Tamashiro**, **Takeshi "Taxi"**, *Sept. 5, 2011* Takeshi "Taxi" Tamashiro, 79, of Pearl City, a retired warehouseman, died in Goldsboro, N.C. He was born in Makawao, Maui. He is survived by son Tyler, daughter Sandra, brother Shigeru, sister Yoshiko "Beatrice" Okuda, five

grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. Burial: 1 p.m. Nov. 14 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Tamaye, Florence Yoshino,** *May* 27, 2011 Florence Yoshino Tamaye, 89, of Kailua, a retired Spencecliff pantry supervisor, died at home. She was born in Lawai, Kauai. She is survived by husband Harold J.; son Randolph R.; daughters Miriam S. Tamaye and Diane K. Nishikawa; brothers Yasunobu, Russell K., Reynold M. and Donald Shoho; sisters Hatsumi Nakagawara, Ann Y. Yoshioka and Ethel S. Matsuda; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Tamayo, Donato Camangeg Sr.,** *Aug. 9, 2011* Donato Camangeg Tamayo Sr., 69, of Honolulu, a retired laborer, died in Buguey, Cagayan, Philippines. He was born in Santa Teresita, Cagayan, Philippines. He is survived by sons Donald and Donato Jr., daughter Delimar, sisters Teresita T. Viesta and Erlinda T. Rabaino, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 August 2011]

**Tamayo, Leonor Sambrano,** *April 9, 2011* Leonor Sambrano Tamayo, 91, of Waipahu died in Honolulu. She was born in Laoag City, Philippines. She is survived by sons William, Romulo and Alexander; daughters Leticia Tamayo, Milagros Lumiton and Rhoda Albano; brothers Joven, Adolfo and Paquito Sambrano; sisters Corazon Topacio, Petra Gomez and Salvacion Duyao; 18 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 April 2011]

**Tamayori, Hiroshi,** *April* 2, 2011 Hiroshi Tamayori, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Kelly's Coffee Shop chef, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by son Roy Y.; brothers Clarence, Patrick, Thomas and George; sisters Lucille Tamayori, Sylvia Ihara, Elsie Ikehara and Nanci Billings; and caregivers Yvonne and Kelly. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 May 2011]

**Tamayose, Masanobu "Marshak",** *Aug. 1, 2011* Masanobu "Marshak" Tamayose, 89, of Wailuku, a retired Maui County Fire Department deputy and an Army private first class with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, 522nd Field Artillery Battalion, died in Hale Makua Wailuku. He was born in Spreckelsville, Maui. He is survived by daughters Patrice Matsumoto and Penny Sherley, brothers Nobu and Yasu, sisters Eleanor Nariyoshi and Nancy Yamashita, two grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Wailuku Hongwanji Mission. Services: 5 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Maui Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 August 2011]

**Tamayose, Melvin Kwanei,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Melvin Kwanei Tamayose, 76, of Kailua, a retired state Department of Transportation plumber and Heide and Cook Ltd. retiree, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Esther H.; son Kerry H.; daughters Suzy K. Yoshimura, Lisa Y. Chow and Jill K. Goo; brothers George and Francis; sisters Carolynne Aragaki and Clarice

Kumura; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2011]

**Tam-Hoy, Rose Young Lum,** *Oct. 13, 2011* Rose Young Lum Tam-Hoy, 88, of Honolulu, a homemaker and Hawaiian quilter, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Harold and Barry, daughters Agnes Makalii and Bonnie Tam-Hoy, sister Florence Lum Minn, 11 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Cathedral of St. Andrew. Services: 10:30 a.m. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 2:15 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

**Tamiano, Sione,** *Aug. 5, 2011* Sione Tamiano, 64, of Honolulu, a retired electrician in American Samoa, died in Honolulu. He was born in Western Samoa. He is survived by daughters Sisamoa Vele, Fetineiai Fulu, Asoiva Matagi, Fatia Tamiano-Bell and Fofoa "Eseta" Tamiano; one brother; two sisters; and 17 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Hawaii First Samoan Assembly of God Church. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Greenhaven Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Tamura, Alice,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Alice Tamura, 80, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Randal R., Darryl K. and Lindsey J.; daughter Gayle H. Sousa; sister Bertha Y. Ling; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Tamura**, **Alice**, *Nov. 3*, *2011* Alice Tamura, 80, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband George H.; sons Randal R., Darryl K. and Lindsey J.; daughter Gayle H. Sousa; sister Bertha Y. Ling; and six grandchildren. Services held. Private inurnment. Additional information for obituary published Nov. 27. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 November 2011]

**Tamura, Lillian Sonoko,** *Feb. 4, 2011* Lillian Sonoko Tamura, 69, of Kapolei, a retired medical assistant, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by daughter Stacy Morikawa-Chun and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Tamura, Roberta A. "Bobbie",** *Aug. 2, 2011* Roberta A. "Bobbie" Tamura, 72, of Honolulu died. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by husband Minoru "Mino"; children Derek, Carson, Steven, Jo Ann, Lee Ann and Jesse; and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2011]

**Tamura, Roberta A. "Bobbie",** *Aug. 2, 2011* Roberta A. "Bobbie" Tamura, 72, of Honolulu died. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by husband Minoru "Mino"; children Derek, Carson, Steven, Jo Ann, Lee Ann and Jesse; and seven grandchildren. Private services held. Incorrect information published in an obituary on Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 September 2011]

**Tamura, Terue,** *Dec.* 29, 2010 Terue Tamura, 83, of Waipahu died in Aiea. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by son Wayne, brother Kiyoshi Hishinuma and sister Fujie Sato. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Tamura, Tsuyako,** *Sept. 13, 2011* Tsuyako Tamura, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Sears Roebuck & Co. saleswoman, died in Kailua Hospice Home. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Myron T. and Lloyd T.; brother Kaoru Tsukimura; sisters Grace Iwamoto, Mildred Miura and Maile Taniguchi; two grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 October 2011]

**Tan, Dixiang,** *April 11, 2011* Dixiang Tan, 89, of Honolulu, a retired farmer, died. He was born in Guang Dong, China. He is survived by daughters Rui Fen Tan, Angela Chang, Un In Choy and Irene Chan; brother Kuan Guan Tan; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Entombment: 12:45 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 May 2011]

**Tan, Robert Ting Sing,** *Sept. 24, 2011* Robert Ting Sing Tan, also known as Bob Tan, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Bechtel Corp. engineer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Beijing. He is survived by daughters Robin M.L. Bruhn and Lisa L. Kaulukukui, sister Ellen T. Drake, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Tanaka**, **Amy Emiko**, *June 2*, *2011* Amy Emiko Tanaka, 78, of Kailua, a retired state secretary, died in Kailua. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Reginald, daughters Brenda Tanaka and Joy Heirakuji, brothers Walter and Kenneth, and four grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Monday at The Food Co. in Enchanted Lake Shopping Center, 1020 Keolu Drive. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 June 2011]

**Tanaka, Chiyeko,** *July 7, 2011* Chiyeko Tanaka, 89, of Waipahu died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Michael; brothers Richard, Robert and Milton; and sister Henrietta Nagahisa. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2011]

**Tanaka, Chiyoko,** *Aug.* 27, 2011 Chiyoko Tanaka, 87, of Honolulu, formerly of Japan, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Hong Kong. She is survived by husband Yoshio, son RaymondS., daughter Betty Y., three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 September 2011]

**Tanaka, Clyde M.,** *March 6, 2011* Clyde M. Tanaka, 63, of Mililani died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by wife Karen, son Aryn, daughter Lesley Ann Matsuwaki and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Tanaka, Dianne Keiko,** *May 23, 2011* Dianne Keiko Tanaka, 65, of Honolulu, a JTB Hawaii Inc. accountant, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Gordon K. and brothers Theodore S. and Stephen N. Takamori. Visitation: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2011]

**Tanaka, Douglas Toshio,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Douglas Toshio Tanaka, 61, of Kailua, a retired Honolulu Police Department detective, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Linda, parents Kenneth and Jean, brother Milton and sister Jo Anne. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Tanaka, Jane Hatsuyo,** *March 11, 2011* Jane Hatsuyo Tanaka, 80, of Honolulu, a retired waitress, died at home. She was born in Kona. She is survived by son Neil A., daughter Dorrie K. Tsuka, brother James M. Sakumoto, sister Shizue Hirano, five grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 10:15 a.m. Inurnment: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 March 2011]

**Tanaka, Jane Hatsuyo,** *March 11, 2011* Jane Hatsuyo Tanaka, 80, of Honolulu, a retired waitress, died at home. She was born in Kona. She is survived by son Neil A., daughter Dorrie K. Tsukayama, brother James M. Sakumoto, sister Shizue Hirano, five grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 10:15 a.m. Inurnment: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Incorrect information in an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Tanaka, Jane Shizue,** *Oct.* 28, 2011 Jane Shizue Tanaka, 91, of Aiea, a retired Reef Hotel & Edgewater Hotel housekeeper, died at home. She was born in North Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by son Gregg K., daughters Winona S. Arakawa and Velvet C. Morikone, sister Shirley C. Kumabe, seven grandchildren, six great-grandchildren, three step-grandchildren and five step-great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Tanaka, Jane Shizue,** *Oct.* 28, 2011 Jane Shizue Tanaka, 91, of Aiea, a retired Reef Hotel & Edgewater Hotel housekeeper, died at home. She was born in North Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by son Gregg K., daughters Winona S. Arakawa and Velvet C. Morikone, sister Shirley C. Kumabe, seven grandchildren, six great-grandchildren, three step-grandchildren and five step-great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Tanaka, Jean F.,** May 5, 2011 Jean F. Tanaka, 79, of Kahului, a retired state Department of Education teacher and librarian, died in Kahului. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by daughter Sharlene, sisters Jane Yamashiroya and Joan Yonemitsu, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 May 2011]

**Tanaka, John Shigeyuki,** *June 28, 2011* John Shigeyuki Tanaka, 88, of the Kohala Coast, Hawaii, an entrepreneur, inventor and author, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Amy Y., sons Dwight and Dean, daughters Dian Tanner Whitson and Deborah Tanaka-Tanner, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Tanaka, John Shigeyuki,** *June 28, 2011* John Shigeyuki Tanaka, 88, of the Kohala Coast, Hawaii, an entrepreneur, inventor and author, and an Army veteran who served in World War II,

died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Amy Y., sons Dwight and Dean, daughters Dian Tanaka Whitson and Deborah Tanaka-Tanner, and three grandchildren. Private services. Additional information for an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Tanaka, Leslie "Les",** *Sept. 9, 2011* Leslie "Les" Tanaka, 48, of Honolulu, a Securitas security officer, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Alice; brothers Derek, Terry and Steven; sister Dale Fujimoto; and companion Elizabeth Lord. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St. Services: 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 October 2011]

**Tanaka, Maurice Jyun,** *July 1, 2011* Maurice Jyun Tanaka, 60, of Yorktown, Va., a retired Army National Guard chief warrant officer, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Karen Y., sons Christopher R. and Jonathan A., mother Joan S. and brothers Colin Y., Tracy T. and Vince S. Visitation: 1 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Inurnment: 8:30 a.m. July 18 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011]

**Tanaka, Patty S.,** *April 26, 2011* Patty S. Tanaka, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Internal Revenue Service tax auditor, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Barney I., son Harold T., and brothers Asa and Harold Higuchi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Tanaka, Richard Isao,** *July 6, 2011* Richard Isao Tanaka, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Japan Airlines Inc. aircraft mechanic and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Nobuye, son Asa K., daughters Lisa E. Johnson and Pamie R. Sato, brothers Atsushi and Hiromu, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Tanaka, Sharon Tsuyuko,** *March 19, 2011* Sharon Tsuyuko Tanaka, 83, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in St. Francis Hospice. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by son Jay Y.; daughter Beryl E. Segawa; brothers Takashi, Kenneth H., Herbert S., Raymond M. and Warren M. Watanabe; sisters Chieko Takahashi, Jean S. Chikahiro and Lorene S. Ching; and three grandchildren. Visitation: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Tanaka, Sue Sumiko,** *June 7, 2011* Sue Sumiko Tanaka, 80, of Honolulu died in Hale Ho Aloha. She was born in Puu-nene, Maui. She is survived by son Leslie, brothers Thomas and Donald Fujitani, sisters Lydia Iwamura and Freida Yokoyama, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 June 2011]

**Tanaka, Thomas T.,** *Dec. 17, 2010* Thomas T. "Tommy" Tanaka, 80, of Honolulu, a retired operator-engineer in the construction industry, died in Hale Nani Care Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Todd T. and Tracy T., sisters Gail Tanaka and Jean Arakaki, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Tanaka, Tomoe "May",** *Dec. 12, 2011* Tomoe "May" Tanaka, 92, of Honolulu, a retired School Street Market proprietor, died in Nuuanu Hale. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Joyce M. Nuuhiwa and sister Jane K. Sakai. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 December 2011]

**Tanaka, Yukio,** *April 23, 2011* Yukio Tanaka, 80, of Kailua, a self-employed architectural draftsman, died in Kailua. He was born in South Kona. He is survived by wife Eleanor, sons David and Darren, sister Matsuko Onaka and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 10 a.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

**Tanaka-Goo, Diana Marie,** *June 12, 2011* Diana Marie Tanaka-Goo, 51, of Hilo died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Alvin Tanaka, son Chad Goo, stepdaughters Leslie Tanaka and Lanelle Yamane, mother Beverly Hayashi and sister Alison Hayashi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Tang, Jin Xiang,** *March 18, 2011* Jin Xiang Tang, 69, of Honolulu, a retired jewelry businessman, died. He was born in China. He is survived by wife Feng W. Cheng, son Tom Z.C., daughter Maggie Z.Q. and five grandchildren. Taoist services: 10:30 a.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Tang, Woon,** *July 17, 2011* Woon Tang, 83, of Honolulu, a kitchen helper at Patti's Chinese Kitchen in Pearlridge Center, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in China. She is survived by son Raymond Lam, daughters Serena Lui and Jackie Lam, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 July 2011]

**Tangalin, Ben Buenaventura,** *Dec. 23, 2011* Ben Buenaventura Tangalin, 87, of Kapaa, Kauai, a retired landscape architect, died in Garden Isle Health Care. He was born in Kapaa. He is survived by sons Fred, Leonard and Leroy; daughters Gloria Reed, Yolanda Kurihara and Nena Johnson; brother Johnny; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 3 p.m. Jan. 7 at Small Town Coffee in Kapaa in the Kauai Products Fair. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

Tangjian, Henry Lariosa, *Aug. 23, 2011* Henry Lariosa Tangjian, 78, of Waianae, a retired Marine gunnery sergeant and former driver for TheBus, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Steven, Edward, David and Kenneth; daughters Nadine Kahala, Juliana Vinhaca, Christina Tangjian and Erica Murphy; brothers Teodolpho Tangjian, Constancio "Dick" DelaCuesta, John Lebetos and Primo and Lucio Amba; sister Nancy Ribucan; numerous stepchildren; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:15 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 10 a.m. Committal services: 11:30 a.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2011]

**Tangonan, Canuto Yagin,** *Jan. 15, 2011* Canuto Yagin Tangonan, 85, of Kilauea, Kauai, a retired dishwasher, died at home. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Rita; son Abraham; daughters Grace Bancud, Genoveva Yabes and Myrna Rodriguez; stepson Remy Dawa; 18 grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Sylvester's Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at St. Catherine's Church Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 January 2011]

**Tani, Ronald Yoshio,** *Dec. 12, 2010* Ronald Yoshio Tani, 93, of Honolulu, a retired plasterer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kona. He is survived by wife Vivian A., son Wayne K., daughters Barbara S. Nakatsu and Maureen R. Doi, brother Edwin M., sisters Sister Maryann and Leatrice M. Yamaguchi, four grandchildren, seven great-grandchildren and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Tanigawa, Hazel N.,** *Feb. 8, 2011* Hazel N. Tanigawa, 70, of Lanai City, a retired restaurant manager for S & T Properties in Lanai City, died at home. She was born in Lanai City. She is survived by sons Richard Jr., Rodney and Ryan Masada; daughter Robyn Kaneakua; stepson Daryl; stepdaughter Vanessa; mother Bertha Maioho; brothers Russell and Harvey Maioho; sister Maude Sato; and five grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Lanai Recreation Center (old bowling alley). Scattering of ashes and luncheon to follow. Aloha or casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 March 2011]

**Tanigawa, Lillian F.,** *Dec. 16, 2010* Lillian F. Tanigawa, 94, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Ronald and Howard, daughter Linda Masaki, brother Terry Yamamoto, sisters Alyce Yamamoto and Nancy Ohata, and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Tanigawa, Lillian F.,** *Dec. 16, 2010* Lillian F. Tanigawa, 94, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Ronald and Howard, daughter Linda Masaki, brother Terry Yamamoto, sisters Alyce Yamamoto and Nancy Ohata, and four grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. Additional information for an obituary published Jan. 8. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Tanigawa, Richard Hisayuki,** *May 12, 2011* Richard Hisayuki Tanigawa, 75, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Myra, sons Dale and Wes, daughter Laura, brother Wally, sisters Lillian Morikawa and Ruth Nojiri, four grandchildren and a greatgrandchild. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Missionary Church, 95-801 Kipapa Drive. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 May 2011]

**Taniguchi, Betty Fusae,** *Jan. 11, 2011* Betty Fusae Taniguchi, 85, of Waipahu died in Aiea. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Kiyoto, son Edward K., daughters Iris Y. Mulder and Lori F. Taniguchi, sister Momoe Kataoka, two grandchildren, two stepgrandchildren and three step-great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 February 2011]

**Taniguchi, Janice Utako,** *June 15, 2011* Janice Utako Taniguchi, 83, of Kailua, a retired Travelers Insurance Co. marketing coordinator, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. She was born in Pahala, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Teruo, daughters Deverie Taniguchi and Liane Lakin, brother Saburo Fukunaga, sister Yoneko Sakai and two grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2011]

**Taniguchi, Kikue,** *Aug. 31, 2011* Kikue Taniguchi, 83, of Hilo, a retired Ben Franklin salesclerk, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Ookala, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Myles and Gil, daughter Cynthia Kaku, brother Toshiharu Tanaka, sister Shizue Ono, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. next Sunday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. Services: 2 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 September 2011]

**Taniguchi, Sachio,** *Oct.* 26, 2011 Sachio Taniguchi, 94, of Mililani, an Army veteran who served in World War II and the Korean War, died in Honolulu. He was also a recipient of a Bronze Star and Army Commendation Medal with two oak leaf clusters. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by son Theodore; daughters LucyAnn and Kay Taniguchi, and Sandra Gaal-Oshiro; sister Chiyoko "Peggy" Nakamura; six grandchildren; and seven greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 November 2011]

**Taniguchi, Shendon Lee Makaio Ikaika Chandler,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Shendon Lee Makaio Ikaika Chandler Taniguchi, 21, of Waimea, Kauai, died. He was born in Honolulu. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Monday at Kauai Veterans Cemetery. Burial to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2011]

**Taniguchi, Sumako,** *July 5, 2011* Sumako Taniguchi, 92, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center in Hilo. She was born in Waihee, Maui. She is survived by daughters Grace Fujiyoshi and Susan Penisten, brother George Matsui and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Tuesday at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, 398 Kilauea Ave. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2011]

**Tanimoto, Joann Etsuko,** *Feb. 5, 2011* Joann Etsuko Tanimoto, 67, of Kealakekua-Kona, Hawaii, a retired state Department of Labor clerk typist IV, died at home. She was born in Jerome, Ark. She is survived by husband Earl "Casey," sons Aric and Ryan, daughters Keri Harada and Rani Tanimoto, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Feb. 27 at Daifukuji Soto-Mission, Kealakekua-Kona. Services: 4 p.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. March 24 at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 February 2011]

**Tanimoto, Viki Lei,** *Aug.* 29, 2011 Viki Lei Tanimoto, 50, of Wahiawa died in Honolulu. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by mother Alice K.; brothers Daryl H., Kerry I. and Rex K.; and sister Page E. Yamamoto. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 September 2011]

**Tanisue, Dorothy Yoneko,** *April 18, 2011* Dorothy Yoneko Tanisue, 77, of Honolulu died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sisters Jane Matoi, Jessie Mizuno and Elsie Iwasaki. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Tanita, Frederick Tokiyoshi,** *Jan. 30, 2011* Frederick Tokiyoshi Tanita, 71, of Kapolei, a retired Air Force chief master sergeant, died. He was born on Kauai. He is survived by wife Sunyo, sons Kevin and Kendall, stepson Daniel Crowley, stepdaughter Angela Crowley, mother Kikuyo, brothers Warren and Clyde, and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

**Tanizaki, Frank Toshiyuki,** *Aug. 20, 2011* Frank Toshiyuki Tanizaki, 91, of Waipahu, a U.S. Postal Service retiree, an Army veteran who served with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Company E, and recipient of a Bronze Star and Purple Heart, died in Pearl City. He was born in Portland, Ore. He is survived by brother Kenneth. Services: 11:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Donations suggested to American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 August 2011]

**Tanizaki, Tom Tomoharu,** *June 26, 2011* Tom Tomoharu Tanizaki, 82, of Pukalani, Maui, a Haleakala Dairy truck driver, died in Pukalani. He was born in Pukalani. He is survived by wife Misae, son James, daughters Naomi Tanizaki and Akimi Mitake, brother David S., sisters Sadame Harada and Sue S. Nakashima, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 1:30 p.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2011]

**Tanji, Harriet Chieko,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Harriet Chieko Tanji, 86, of Kailua, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Kahana, Hawaii. She is survived by son Rodney T. and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Tanji, Haruyo,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Haruyo Tanji, 94, of Kahului died at home. She was born on Maui. She is survived by sons James and Stanley, daughter Carol, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Tanji, Lloyd,** *Dec. 5, 2011* Lloyd Tanji, 52, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Terri, son Geoffrey, daughter Margaret, father Harry, brothers Russell and Harrison, and sister Patricia J. Fujisaki. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2011]

**Tanji, Ryoji,** *April 1, 2011* Ryoji Tanji, 81, of Wahiawa, a retired Flying Tigers and Federal Express traffic agent, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Kelvin and Gerald, daughter Kathleen, brothers Teruo and David, and sister Helen Miyagi. Private services. Donations suggested to Hawaii Kidney Foundation. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 April 2011]

**Tannehill, James C.,** *June 4, 2011* James C. Tannehill, 90, of Hot Springs, S.D., an optician and contact lens master, died in Hot Springs. He was born in Eureka, Calif. He is survived by wife Sylvia; sons Doss K., B. Punahele and James L.; daughter Signa H.; six grandchildren; and eight

great-grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to charity. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 June 2011]

**Tanonaka, Yasuko Higa,** *March 31, 2011* Yasuko Higa Tanonaka, 80, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Nago, Okinawa. She is survived by brothers Guillermo and Ricardo, and sister Emiko. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

**Tanoue, Margaret Mitsuko,** *Nov.* 22, 2011 Margaret Mitsuko Tanoue, 85, of Kukaiau, Hawaii, a retired bookkeeper at the former Bob's Repair Shop, died in Hale Hoola Hamakua in Honokaa, Hawaii. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Carl, Robert and Paul; daughters June Tanoue and Carol T. Ahuna; brother Richard Kunio; sisters Atsuko Arakawa and Setsuko Kataoka; eight grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2, Hilo. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 November 2011]

**Tanouye, Kenneth T.,** *Sept. 11, 2011* Kenneth T. Tanouye, 68, of Waipahu, an Army veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Sharon; sons Kenneth Jr., Steven and Kristofer; stepdaughter Alyshia Kekuawela; brother Eddie; sisters Gloria Sato and Christine Shimizu; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 October 2011]

**Tanudtanud, Cecilia Arriba,** *May 16, 2011* Cecilia Arriba "Celing" Tanudtanud, 83, of Wahiawa, formerly of Waianae, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by husband Ciriaco; sons Theodosius Tan and Rodulfo, Dominic and Glenn Tanudtanud; daughters Maria Tanudtanud, Edwina Semetera, Annelyn Richard and Imelda Tagaleoo; brothers Erasto and Arthuro Arriba; 12 grandchildren; and 15 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:45 a.m. Tuesday at St. Anthony Catholic Church, Kalihi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 May 2011]

**Tao, Ellen T.,** *July 13, 2011* Ellen T. Tao, 79, of Pearl City, a retired accounting technician at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Pearl City. She was born in Waimea, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Haruo; sons Ken, Benjamin and David; brothers Harold and Howard Harakuni; sisters Daisy Nakamura, Betty Muraoka, Jane Ogawa and Jean Yonezawa; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 July 2011]

**Taogoshi, Kaoru,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Kaoru Taogoshi, 86, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Kapaa Super Service mechanic, died at home. He was born in Moloaa, Kauai. He is survived by wife Alice, sons Glenn and Russell Shimazu, daughter Georgianna Matsumoto, sisters Miyoko Hashimoto and June Mullins, six grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Kapaa Hongwanji Mission. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Taoka, George Takashi,** *July 15, 2011* George Takashi Taoka, 76, of Aiea, a retired University of Hawaii professor of engineering, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by

wife Myrtle; daughters Sharyl, Christy and Robin; brothers Robert and Clarence; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Taoka, George Takashi,** *July 15, 2011* George Takashi Taoka, 76, of Aiea, a retired University of Hawaii professor of engineering, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Myrtle; daughters Sharyl, Christy and Robin; brothers Robert and Clarence; and six grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Taomia, Lydell K.,** *July 17, 2011* Lydell K. Taomia, 24, of Kapaau, Hawaii, a restaurant prep cook, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Louisiana. He is survived by mother Melvalyne; brother Stardale; sisters Leilyne T. Pale, and Madeline and Kaylen Taomia; and grandparent Benjamin Raymond. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kohala Ward, Hawi, Hawaii. Services: noon. Burial to follow at Hawi County Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 July 2011]

**Tapat, Macario Villaspir Sr.,** *March 3, 2011* Macario Villaspir Tapat Sr., 77, of Waipahu, a retired groundskeeper, died in Honolulu. He was born in Barangay, Solot San Juan Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Felina; sons Edgar, Edison, Elie, Emmanuel Sr., Macario Jr., Ronald and Ronie; and 15 grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. next Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. April 9 at St. Anthony's Catholic Church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: noon at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Tapec, Johnny Langaman,** *June 25, 2011* Johnny Langaman Tapec, 82, of Waialua, a retiree from Walmart Mililani, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Paoay, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by daughter Juanita Agdeppa, brothers Brigido and Florentino, and sister Trinidad Galsote. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at St. Michael Church, 67-390 Goodale Ave., Waialua. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2011]

**Tarasawa, Isamu "Smokey",** *Sept. 22, 2011* Isamu "Smokey" Tarasawa, 84, of Kapolei, a retiree from civil service in Camp Zama, Japan, and an Army veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Sadako; daughters Candace Tarasawa, Kei Masuda and Michi Hayashi; brother Tsutomu; sisters Hiroko, Kimie and Jane; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

Taroc, Benjamin "Benny", *July 18, 2011* Benjamin "Benny" Taroc, 65, of Mililani, a U.S. Marine Corps recruiter and an American Youth Soccer Organization coach and referee, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Shannon C.M. Ezawa, Rheva K.K. Lewis and Tammy A.S. and Shayna L.A. Taroc; brothers Lorenzo Casabar and Marcelino Taroc; sisters Betty Casabar, Katherine Samiano and Thelma Tamagawa; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. Thursday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**Tarumoto, Ruth Shigeko,** *Jan. 7, 2011* Ruth Shigeko Tarumoto, 97, of Glendora, Calif., died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Barry, daughter Avis T. Kekina, brother Ralph Mori, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Jodo Mission of Hawaii, 1429 Makiki St., Hono-lulu. Casual or aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Tasaka, Goro,** *March 8, 2011* Goro Tasaka, 94, of Koloa, Kauai, a McBryde Plantation senior pan man, died in Wilcox Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Yoshiko; sons Gene, Dennis, Gary and Gilbert; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Tasaka, Sadamu,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Sadamu Tasaka, 96, of Lihue, a carpenter, died in Mahelona Hospital. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. No monetary offerings. Donations suggested to Koloa Jodo Mission. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

Tasani, Eusebio Ordonez "Eban", *Dec. 8, 2011* Eusebio Ordonez "Eban" Tasani, 79, of Wailuku, a retired landscaper at Sheraton Maui Resort & Spa in Kaanapali, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in San Esteban, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Cosmedin; sons Rudy and Bannie; daughter Merly Agbannaoag; brothers Alfredo, Marino and Rolando; sisters Rosita Ebojo, Fely Calilong, Susana Tasani, Julie Mangalindan, Esther Occidental and Imelda Cruz; eight grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6:30 p.m. Dec. 27 at St. Anthony Catholic Church. Mass: 8 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Dec. 28 at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Burial: 10:30 a.m. at Maui Memorial Park, Garden of Meditation. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2011]

**Tasani, Paulina Etchore "Babeth",** *Sept.* 28, 2011 Paulina Etchore "Babeth" Tasani, 53, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. She was born in Barrio Lawak, Tayug, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by husband Willy S., daughters Mary Ann and Theresa, brother Primitivo Etchore and sister Veronica Madrid. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. at Our Lady of Sorrows Church, 1403 California Ave., Wahiawa. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2011]

**Tasato, Tom Tomotaro,** *April 29, 2011* Tom Tomotaro Tasato, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Army civil service electrical technician, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Setsuko, sons Gary T. and Jason T., and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**Tashima, Thomas Ichiro,** *Dec.* 11, 2011 Thomas Ichiro Tashima, also known as "Toshi" and "Tommy," 68, of Pearl City, a retired master plumber and general contractor, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Lance and Eric, brother Dennis and sister Jean Shiraishi. Services: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Tashima, Tomoe Sera,** *Dec. 30, 2010* Tomoe Sera Tashima, 87, of Hilo, an American Family Life Assurance Co. associate, Realty Service Hawaii Inc. principal broker and former employee of family-owned Sera Store, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Paul H., sons Dan and Burt, daughters Nobuko S. Kingsley and Candace Paul, brother Goro Sera, sister Grace Hotoke, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to American Heart Association, Friends of Hakalau Forest NWR, PBS Hawaii or a local public library. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Tashiro, Gordon T.,** *Feb.* 8, 2011 Gordon T. Tashiro, 73, of Laie, a retired city electrician supervisor and Marine Corps veteran, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by sisters Jacqueline Chang, Shelly Asao, Blossom Asuncion, June Chang and Victoria Christensen. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie 1st Ward, 55-630 Naniloa Loop. Services: 10 a.m. Scattering of ashes to follow at Hukilau Beach. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 October 2011]

**Tashiro, Gordon T.,** *Sept.* 8, 2011 Gordon T. Tashiro, 73, of Laie, a retired city Department of Facility Maintenance lead line electrician and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by sisters Jacqueline Chang, Shelly Asao, Blossom Asuncion, June Chang and Victoria Christensen. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie 1st Ward, 55-630 Naniloa Loop. Services: 10 a.m. Scattering of ashes to follow at Hukilau Beach. Aloha attire. Incorrect information was published in an obituary on Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2011]

**Tataipu, Tauvela Tilaia,** *July 26, 2011* Tauvela Tilaia Tataipu, 69, of Honolulu, a nurse's assistant and homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Futiga, American Samoa. She is survived by sons Fagota Jr., Leolofi "David," Poulima and Patelesio "Peter" Tataipu, and Henry Kakatin; daughter Fialupe "Lupe"; brother Faagaoi "Peter" Brown; sisters Isa Atimalala and Gatae Brown; 27 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kalihi Ward, 1723 Beckley St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Reception to follow at the church. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 August 2011]

**Tatar, Irene,** *Feb. 4, 2011* Irene Tatar, 95, of Honolulu, a retired artist, died at home. She was born in St. Petersburg, Russia. She is survived by daughter Elizabeth. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 February 2011]

**Tateishi, Edith Fujiko,** *Jan. 23, 2011* Edith Fujiko Tateishi, 93, of Waipahu, a retired Sheraton Moana Surfrider Hotel housekeeper, died. She was born in Wailua, Kauai. She is survived by daughter Carole F. Tamanaha, sister Doris I. Kenolio, five grandchildren and five greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Tateishi, Hanako "Florence",** *Aug. 11, 2011* Hanako "Florence" Tateishi, 90, of Lihue, a homemaker, died in Palolo Chinese Home. She was born in Anahola, Kauai. She is survived by son Roy M., daughter Patricia Kuebitz, three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services on Kauai at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Tateishi, Hanako "Florence",** *Aug. 11, 2011* Hanako "Florence" Tateishi, 90, of Lihue, a homemaker, died in Palolo Chinese Home. She was born in Anahola, Kauai. She is survived by son Roy M., daughter Patricia Kuebitz, three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services on Kauai at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Tateishi, Stanley Satoshi,** *April 24, 2011* Stanley Satoshi Tateishi, 100, of Honolulu, a former Wisteria manager and part-owner of Hawaiian Fruit Preserving Co. (Kukui Brand products), died in Kuakini Medical Center. He also was an Army veteran who served in World War II with the Military Intelligence Service. He was born in Lawai, Kauai. He is survived by wife Chieko, son Edward K., daughter Kathleen E. Renz, sister Doris C. Shimaoka and two grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin, 1727 Pali Highway. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Tatofi, Saia A.,** *Oct. 21, 2011* Saia A. Tatofi, 38, of Kalihi, a carpenter, died. He was born in Vaini, Tonga. He is survived by wife Dolly M.I.; sons Filimone A.C. and Calvin J.N.; mother Temalisi; brothers Sifa, Tatofi Jr., Talanoa and Sione N.; and sister Vika Samia. Visitation: 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Saturday at Free Church of Tonga, Kalihi. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 October 2011]

**Tatsukawa, Kiyomi,** *Dec. 30, 2010* Kiyomi Tatsukawa, 89, of Honolulu, a retired fisherman, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by brothers Kazumi and Akida Tatsugawa, and sisters Chieno Kurosu and Yukiko Sumiyoshi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Tatsuno, Toyo,** *Oct. 2, 2011* Toyo Tatsuno, 85, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a retired Hawaii Job Corps secretary, died at home. She was born in Honomu, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Lance and Ross, daughters Amy and Gaye, sisters Kimi Nakamoto and Takeko Nakazato, and two grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 October 2011]

**Tauanu'u, Chardene Fa'apalafu,** *Sept. 20, 2011* Chardene Fa'apalafu Tauanu'u, 17, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in San Bernardino, Calif. She is survived by daughter Loane A. Siliga; father Christopher Timoteo; mother Asotolu J.; brothers Lama, Charley, Christopher, Cheldon, Joseph, David and Iuliano Tauanu'u, and Alex Lauvao; and sisters Chanel, Christina, Chavanah, Charvette and Jodi. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Taum, Dolores Pearl,** *May* 29, 2011 Dolores Pearl Taum, 81, of Honolulu, a retired cashier and clerk at Classic Bowl and Kam Bowl, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons James, Thomas III, Walter and Marcus; daughters Donna Santos and Antonia Freeman; brother Anthony Tan; 18 grandchildren; 32 great-grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. Casual attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Taura, Yoshio,** *July 7, 2011* Yoshio Taura, 77, of Kaneohe, formerly of Utah, an employee of Field Service Engineering Group for General Electric and a former jet engine mechanic in California, died at home. He was born in Brigham, Utah. He is survived by wife Mitsuko, daughter Kathleen Ashton, brothers George and Roy Nagata, and sister Mabel Sato. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences:www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 July 2011]

**Tauyan, Rogelio Ea "Roger",** *July 14, 2011* Rogelio Ea "Roger" Tauyan, 63, of Ewa Beach, a Tokunaga Masonry laborer, died on Lanai. He was born on Lanai. He is survived by wife Felicidad, sons Roland and Raymund, daughter Rosemary, mother Maria, brother Rodolfo, sister Victoria Javier and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at the mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 August 2011]

**Tavares, Donald Joseph,** *Jan. 30, 2011* Donald Joseph Tavares, 71, of Kaneohe, a retired King Kamehameha Hotel maintenance employee, died in Ann Pearl Nursing Facility. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sons Donald "Donnie" Jr. and Patrick; daughters Donna Zazueta and Irene Davidson; brothers Richard and Gordon; sisters Ruth Braz, Marlene Isaac and Minnie Caires; 12 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Tavares, George Albert Sr.,** *March 5, 2011* George Albert Tavares Sr., 85, of Wailuku, a retired investor, died at home. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by companion Louise Ruiz; former wife Helen; sons George Jr., Clyde and Paul; daughters Sharon Tran, Helen Ann Daniels and Paulette Tavares; stepson Frankie Ruiz; stepdaughter Roxanne Ruiz; brothers Kenneth and Joey; sisters Hilda Long, Harriette Takitani, Irene Wilson, Annette Tavares, Bertha Sugimoto and Margaret Fukumoto; and numerous grand-children and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 March 2011]

**Tavares, Jarrett,** *Sept. 12, 2011* Jarrett "Aina" Tavares, 24, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a Hawaii Community College student, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by fiancee Aisha-Rae Kobayashi, parents Jarrett L. and Dawn "Shuilun," brother Bruen, sister Kelsi Staub, grandparents Stanley Tanaka and Sadako Tavares, and extended family members Kobie and Sissy Kobayashi. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at New Hope Christian Fellowship, 840 Kupulau St., Hilo. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2011]

**Tavares, Kelly,** *March 26, 2011* Kelly "Kelly Gurl" Tavares, 65, of Waianae, a florist, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Maili. She is survived by mother Lydia; brothers Glenn, Wendall and William; and sisters Antoinette Akana and Lydia K. Kealoha. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Saturday at Waianae Beach across from "county yard." Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Lei and loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 April 2011]

**Tavares, Sadako "Dhaki",** *Nov. 24, 2011* Sadako "Dhaki" Tavares, 91, of Makawao, Maui, and Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired quality control inspector at Mauna Loa Macadamia Nut Factory in Keaau, Hawaii, died at home. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Gilbert, Jarrett and Robin; daughters Nancy Capellas, Roni T. Lemmo, and Carrie and Elaine Tavares; brother Harry Sudo; sisters Lenny Galik, Florence Ah Sing and Gertrude Wagner; former caregiver Andrea Saito; 13 grandchildren; 30 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Hilo Funeral Home. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Homelani Memorial Park, Hilo. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

Tavete, Tapasu, *Aug. 3, 2011* Tapasu Tavete, 62, of Waianae died in Honolulu. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by wife Barbara N. Gomes; hanai son Chad Aiwohi; hanai daughters Coreen Kikila, Kim Rayno and Moana Freitas; and 10 hanai grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

**Tayan, Rohilio,** *March* 26, 2011 Rohilio "Lane" Tayan, 69, of Halaula, Hawaii, a retired Mauna Lani Resort maintenance supervisor, died at home. He was born in North Kohala. He is survived by companion Thanya Kaoʻo, daughters Leah Tayan-Adkins and Dawn Tayan, sisters Josephine Magno and Ann Chock, 10 grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Sacred Heart Church in Hawi. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Taylor, Dorothy Ellen,** *June 11, 2011* Dorothy Ellen Taylor, 87, of Waipahu, a law office manager, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Peoria, Ill. She is survived by son Robert W. Moon, brother Jim Mitchell, sisters Marlene Lawless and Carol Beavers, two grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Monday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waipahu Ward. Services: 3 p.m. Burial at a later date at Riverside National Cemetery in California. Flowers may be sent to the burial at the cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2011]

**Taylor, Evelyn Faustina,** *Dec.* 8, 2011 Evelyn Faustina Taylor, 86, of Wahiawa, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Hotel reservation and tours supervisor, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by brothers Martin, Francis, Benjamin and Dennis Bueno-Taylor; and sisters Maria Ganacial and Frieda Lapinid. Graveside services: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 December 2011]

**Taylor, Glen H.,** *May 24, 2011* Glen H. "Red" Taylor, 74, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired state Department of Accounting and General Services carpenter and Navy veteran, died at home. He was born in Springfield, Ore. He is survived by wife Cynthia, son Michael, daughter Glenda Launer, four grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 5 p.m. Wednesday. For location of service, call 968-6462. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Taylor, Robert Allen "Pocho" Jr.,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Robert Allen "Pocho" Taylor Jr., 46, of Waianae, a roofer, died in Waianae. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by son Paka Charles; daughters Kehau Charles-Taylor, and Titi and Maka Charles; their mother Charlene Charles; father Robert Sr.; brother Brian; sisters Jodie Pedro and Shannon Buckner; and four

grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Teeter, Seraphina Lily "Phina",** *Nov. 12, 2011* Seraphina Lily "Phina" Teeter, 7, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a Mountain View Elementary School student, died at her father's home in Kona. She was born in Silverton, Ore. She is survived by father Joshua, mother Emily Aguilera, stepfather Aaron Aguilera, brother Dante and sister Matilda Aguilera. Celebration of life and potluck: 1 p.m. Saturday at Spencer Beach Park, South Kohala, Hawaii. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Teixeira, Gary Ernest,** *Dec.* 4, 2011 Gary Ernest Teixeira, 64, of Waimanalo, a retired Board of Water Supply supervisor and an Army National Guard veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Beatta; sons Gary Jr., Gino and Garrett; daughter Bernadine "Bernie" Seabury; mother Doris; brothers Gregory "Greg" and Gordon; sisters Sheila Lando and Shelly Vickery; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at St. George Catholic Church, Waimanalo. Mass: 1 p.m. Burial to follow at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Additional information for an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 December 2011]

**Teixeira, Leona Cheryl,** *Dec.* 15, 2010 Leona Cheryl Teixeira, 56, of Kapolei died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons John Teixeira and Adam Horio, daughter Sheri Torio, mother Winona Brown, brother Gabriel Beter Jr., sister Bobbi Beter-Moses and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Teixeira, Manuel Patrick,** *Dec.* 26, 2010 Manuel Patrick "Pat" Teixeira, 78, of Kailua, a retired Bellows Air Force Base federal employee and Air Force veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Marion T., daughter Leatrice A. Battisto, brothers Francis W. and Raymond V., two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. John Vianney. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Tekare, Kirk Jay,** *Aug. 1, 2011* Kirk Jay Tekare, 40, of Laie, a Sause Brothers cook and ship steward, and former employee at Jerome's Plumbing, Pacific Builders and the Hukilau Cafe, died in Honolulu. He was born in Laie. He is survived by companion Parsha L. Oliva; mother Isabella Christy; and brothers Erin and Anton Tekare, and Earl Baillie. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie Hawaii North Stake Center, 55-630 Naniloa Loop. Services: noon. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Laie Cemetery. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 August 2011]

**Tells, Susan D.,** *Nov. 13, 2011* Susan D. Tells, 63, of Ewa Beach died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Alfred Jr., Richard, Simon, Chad, Damien and Justin Baang; brothers Roy Talaroc and Don, Douglas and Robert Gonzaga; sister Lorraine Horie; and 13 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel.

Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at the mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 December 2011]

**TenBruggencate, Jan K.,** *April 17, 2011* Jan K. TenBruggencate, 89, of Madison, Wis., a longtime Molokai pineapple researcher and author of a history the Hawaiian pineapple industry, died in Madison. He was born in the Netherlands. He is survived by wife Joan H., sons Jan W. and W. Peter, daughter M. Alison and four grandchildren. Services held in Wisconsin. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 April 2011]

**Tengan, Betty Sueko,** *Dec.* 29, 2010 Betty Sueko Tengan, 79, of Honolulu, a retired Foodland Super Market meat wrapper in Liliha, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son John Sakuma; daughter Wendy Mizuno; brothers James and Clarence Morikawa; sisters Shigeko Okamura, Doris Inouye and Margaret Ichimura; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Tengan, Edward I.,** *April 4, 2011* Edward I. Tengan, 75, of Wahiawa died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Betty, sons Lance and Kirk, daughter Joylynn Fujikawa, brother Toshio, sister Alice Muramoto and four grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Tengan, Michiko,** *Dec.* 19, 2011 Michiko Tengan, 52, of Honolulu, a Yohei Restaurant waitress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Naha, Okinawa. She is survived by husband Yasutaka, mother Hatsuye Tomimori, brothers Morimasa and Morikazu Tomimori, and sisters Toshie Kinjo and Hiromi Oshiro. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary by Soka Gakkai International. Reception to follow. No flowers. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 December 2011]

**Tengan, Mitsuko,** *Aug.* 19, 2011 Mitsuko Tengan, 86, ofKahului, a retired state Department of Education teacher at Kapunahala Elementary School, died. She was born in Anahola, Kauai. She is survived by husband Raymond T.; son Robin M.; daughter Karen A. Goo; sisters Josephine S. Wong, Sharon M. Higa and Lillian Y. Tengan; four grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Committal services and inurnment to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 September 2011]

**Tengan, Yorito,** *Jan.* 19, 2011 Yorito Tengan, 79, of Honolulu, a retired plumber, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Fumie; sons Michael and Jon; daughters Joyce Akagi, Helene Toya and Anne Salvador; 15 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. next Friday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 February 2011]

**Tennent, Jeanne Marie,** *June 7, 2011* Jeanne Marie Tennent, 88, of San Diego died in San Diego. She was born in Stockton, Calif. She is survived by sons Hugh, Michael, Val and Paul; daughter Madge Walls; five grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. No services. Donations suggested to Pearson Foundation of Hawaii. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Tennis, Ethel Mary,** *April 25, 2011* Ethel Mary Tennis, 91, of Mokuleia, a Navy veteran who served in World War II, died at home. She was born in New York. She is survived by daughters Janet Newton, Helen Navesky and Alice Telford; hanai daughter Linda Rowan; sister Margaret Granchelli; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Incorrect information given in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 May 2011]

**Tennis, Ethel Mary,** *April 25, 2011* Ethel Mary Tennis, 91, of Mokuleia, an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. She was born in New York. She is survived by daughters Janet Newton, Helen Navesky and Alice Telford; hanai daughter Linda Rowan; sister Margaret Granchelli; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 May 2011]

**Tenno, Janet Shigeko,** *Oct. 23, 2011* Janet Shigeko Tenno, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Title Guaranty of Hawaii land title abstractor, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by son Kenneth M., daughter Karen H. Tajiri, sister Doris Arita and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Tenorio, Joseph Nalani Ka'ehua'ea,** *April 19, 2011* Joseph Nalani Ka'ehua'ea Tenorio, 55, of Waianae, a kumu hula, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by hanai son Marc Lagasca, hanai daughter Calveena Gomes, brother Abraham, sister Aunty Elizabeth and five hanai grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Pokai Bay Beach Park, Waianae. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 June 2011]

**Tenoso, Melchor P.,** *Nov.* 6, 2011 Melchor P. Tenoso, 45, of Waipahu, a maintenance landscaper, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by mother Milagros; brothers Guillermo Jr., Salvador and Joey; and sisters Mildred Tenoso, Juliet Agag, Magadalena Tadeja and May Labuni. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway. Mass: 9 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 November 2011]

**Teo, Lorraine Mahealani Mew Kam,** *July 16, 2011* Lorraine Mahealani Mew Kam Teo, 77, of Kapolei, a Kodak Film and Yum Yum Tree retiree, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by husband Iuleti; sons Randy, Marvin, Scott and Reynolds Kim; daughters Jan Caspino and Loriann Teo; brother Richard Ah Lee Sam Jr.; sisters Alice Baptiste and Judith Rodrigues; 17 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 92-900 Makakilo Drive, Makakilo. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**Teocson, Conchita Curioso,** *April 24, 2011* Conchita Curioso Teocson, 62, of Waipahu, a Realtor with Hawaii Realtors, LLC, died in Honolulu. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by husband Sofronio; son Jonathan; daughters Joyce Miranda and Leilani Mores; mother Feliza

Agluba; brothers Eleazar and Nehemias Curioso; sisters Marina C. Aguilar, Caroline C. Quiton and Violeta A. Carrido; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Teocson, Juan Tajan Sr.,** *March 6, 2011* Juan Tajan Teocson Sr., 87, of Waipahu, a provincial guard in Virac, Catanduanes, Philippines, and a retired Waikiki Shopping Plaza custodian, died in Waipahu. He was born in Virac. He is survived by wife Marcelina; sons Neo, Ben, Rey and Mark; daughters Aida, Mely and Coring Teocson, and Susan Solomon; 13 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**Terada, Brian Jyoji,** *May 30, 2011* Brian Jyoji Terada, 60, of Honolulu, an Airport Electronics manager, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Kikue, brother Eric T. and sisters Rae S. and Cindy A. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 June 2011]

**Teragawachi, Raymond Masao,** *July 12, 2011* Raymond Masao Teragawachi, 90, of Honolulu, a retired commercial photographer, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sisters Hideko Iwai and Mae Kunihisa. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 August 2011]

**Teramae, Tokiji,** *Aug.* 19, 2011 Tokiji Teramae, 90, of Honolulu, a retired carpenter, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation & Nursing Center. He was born in Wakayama, Japan. He is survived by wife Chieko, daughters Yayoi G. Tomasa and Mayumi T. Omiya, brothers Thomas Y. and Arthur S., and sister Margaret M. Tanigawa. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Teramoto, Harry M.,** *Feb. 12, 2011* Harry M. Teramoto, 79, of Kapolei, a Waianae High School athletics volunteer medical trainer and Hawaii Air National Guard veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Waianae. He is survived by wife Olivia; daughters Wanda Tanaka and Karen Lucero; brothers Roy and Stanley; sisters Mary Kawawaki, Elaine Yoshida and Rudy Quijano; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Jude Catholic Church, 92-455 Makakilo Drive. Services: 12:15 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2011]

**Teramoto, Harry M.,** *Feb. 12, 2011* Harry M. Teramoto, 79, of Kapolei, a Waianae High School athletics volunteer medical trainer and a Hawaii Air National Guard retiree, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Waianae. He is survived by wife Olivia; daughters Wanda Tanaka and Karen Lucero; brothers Roy and Stanley; sisters Mary Kawawaki, Elaine Yoshida and Ruby Quijano; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Jude Catholic Church, 92-455 Makakilo Drive. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. Incorrect information in an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Teramoto, Susumi,** *Dec.* 25, 2010 Susumi "Tony" Teramoto, 98, of Honolulu, a retired sugar plantation supervisor at Pier 36, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Michael and Raymond M., sister Evelyn Y. Masuko and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

**Terao, Ayame,** *Feb.* 16, 2011 Ayame Terao, 92, of Wahiawa, co-owner of Terao Nursery, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by husband Tasuke, sons Hiroyoshi and George K., daughter Casendra Tsujihara, sisters Ichino Hamada and Kinue Harabe, five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

**Terao, Tasuke,** *Oct.* 6, 2011 Tasuke Terao, 96, of Wahiawa, owner of Terao Nursery, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Japan. He is survived by sons Hiroyoshi and George K., daughter Kazue Tsujihara, five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 October 2011]

**Teraoka, Clifton Yoshinori "Clif",** *Aug. 28, 2011* Clifton Yoshinori "Clif" Teraoka, 68, of Kaneohe, a retired Ron's Performance Center of Hawaii parts manager, died, He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Grace N.; stepchildren Alice C. Mahoe, Larrynette R. Ushijima, Grace S. Manago, Audrey Ryan, Darlene C. Brackeen and Mitsuji P. Yamamoto; stepmother Eiko; brother Brian; sister Ellen Yasunaga; 19 grandchildren; and 30 greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Teraoka, Namiko,** *Aug.* 29, 2011 Namiko Teraoka, 92, of Honolulu, a retired supervisor at Hawaiian Tuna Packers, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Pearl City. She is survived by son Bert, daughter Ann Sasuga, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 September 2011]

**Terauchi, Sye Seichi,** *Dec.* 27, 2010 Sye Seichi Terauchi, 95, of Gresham, Ore., a retired Army sergeant major, died in Gresham. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by sons Terrence, Roderick, Gregory and Bryan; daughter Geraldine; and six grandchildren. Services and burial in Oregon. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Terluin, Jan A.,** *July 23, 2011* Jan A. Terluin, 86, of Kihei, Maui, a retired Microwave Industries electronic engineer, died at home. He was born in Kota Radja, Indonesia. He is survived by wife Kick, sons Zel and Jasper, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. No flowers. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2011]

**Terluin, Jan A.,** *July 23, 2011* Jan A. Terluin, 86, of Kihei, Maui, a retired Microwave Industries electronic engineer, died at home. He was born in Kota Radja, Indonesia. He is survived by wife Kick, sons Zel and Jasper, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. No flowers. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 August 2011]

**Terminello, Virginia,** *Dec.* 31, 2010 Virginia "Jeannie" Terminello, 61, of Waimea, Hawaii, a former property manager, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Richard; son Michael; daughters Mary Ann and Christina; brothers George Jr., Richard, Ronald, Daniel, Nathan and Matthew Torres; sisters April Moniz, Irene Duque, Victoria Torres and Nellanette Nunies; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Imiola Congregational Church, Waimea. Services: 11 a.m. Refreshments to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2011]

**Terri, Marie,** *Oct.* 24, 2011 Marie Terri, 68, of Kailua, a real estate agent and author, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Africa. She is survived by daughters Eyvette and Yvonne Enyart, hanai daughter Bonny Starrett, brother John Domanski, sister Barbara Domanski and numerous grandchildren. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2011]

**Terry, Betty Davis,** *Feb. 21, 2011* Betty Davis Terry, 81, of Beltsville, Md., and Honolulu, a retired teacher in Hawaii, Maryland and Utah, died at home in Beltsville. She was born in Cheswold, Del. She is survived by husband Raymond J.; sons William and David; daughters Elizabeth Terry, Frances Meyerson and Ellen Holder; and eight grandchildren. Scattering of ashes at a later date on Oahu. Online condolences: rememberingbettyterry.blogspot.com. Donations suggested to Hospice of the Chesapeake, Philanthropy Department, 445 Defense Highway, Annapolis, MD 21401; or www.hospicechesapeake.org/support-donate/online-donation-form. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Teruya, Edward Eichi,** *Dec. 12, 2010* Edward Eichi Teruya, 90, of Kaneohe, a retired A-1 A-Lectrician electrician, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Kenneth and Dexter, brother Seigi, sister Yoshiko Miyashiro, three grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. tomorrow at Kalihi Union Church. Inurnment: 1:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 January 2011]

**Teruya, Eric Masao,** *March 17, 2011* Eric Masao Teruya, 58, of Kula, Maui, a manager at Republic Parking in Lahaina, died in Kula. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Lorraine, brothers Cyrus and Lance, and sisters Mona Nakamura, Karen Magno and Cheryl Otani. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. next Monday at Maui Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 March 2011]

**Teruya, Harry Yoshiwo,** *June 11, 2011* Harry Yoshiwo Teruya, Yago: Menundunchi, Oroku Aza Jin Kai, 70, of Honolulu, a self-employed realtor and an Army veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Carol Y., son Kevin Y., brother William M. and sisters Jane N. Miyashiro, Muriel S. Arakaki and Nancy S. Iramina. Visitation: 11 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

**Teruya, Haruo "Terry",** *Sept. 5, 2011* Haruo "Terry" Teruya, 76, of Honolulu, a state Department of Transportation retiree and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Betty, daughter Kathy Ablan, brother Shigeru and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St. Services: 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 September 2011]

**Teruya, Steven Shizuo,** *May 21, 2011* Steven Shizuo Teruya; Yago: Nundunchi, 75, of Honolulu, a Board of Water Supply meter reader and an Air Force veteran who served in the Korean War, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Linda K., son Scotty R., daughter Julie Teruya-Feldstein, brother Bert R., sister Karen H. Nakamura and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 June 2011]

**Teshima, F. Karl Jr.,** *March 15, 2011* F. Karl Teshima Jr., 74, of Kihei, Maui, a Maui Police Department assistant police chief, died at home. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Frances K.; son Frank K.; daughters Leni Tanabe, Heidi Lambert, Sonya Mauai, Minette Ngalu and Tehani Kama; brother Kurt; sisters Leni Rolfson and Meta Shannon; 34 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kihei Ward. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park, Wailuku. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 March 2011]

**Tesoro, William Ramirez,** *July 3, 2011* William Ramirez Tesoro, 66, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Santo Domingo, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by brothers Constante and Abraham, and sister Elizabeth Lawrie. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 July 2011]

**Teves, Eloise S.,** *June 4, 2011* Eloise S. Teves, 87, of Honolulu, a retired payroll supervisor, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Stephen M., daughter Debra T. Tubbs, brother Willibrord Silva, sister Edna Vasconcellos, five grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Holy Family Church. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2011]

**Teves, Golden Leinani,** *April 29, 2011* Golden Leinani "Laia" Teves, 84, of Kailua-Kona, a retired child care provider, died in Life Care Center of Kona. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by sons James Wilson and Michael Teves, 21 grandchildren, 31 great-grandchildren and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m Monday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahala Chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**Teves, Harold J.,** *May 24, 2011* Harold J. Teves, 87, of Kaneohe, a retired pipefitter at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, Shop 56, and an Army veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mary, sons Charlie and Christopher, daughter Eileen Gomes, sisters Genevieve Moraes and Betty Lindo, five grandchildren, 10 great-grandchildren and a great-great-grandchild. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 June 2011]

**Teves, Harold J.,** *May 24, 2011* Harold J. Teves, 87, of Kaneohe, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop 56 pipe fitter and an Army veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mary, sons Charlie and Christopher, daughter Eileen Gomes, sisters Genevieve Moraes and Betty Lindo, five grandchildren, 10 great-grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online

condolences: www.hawaiifuneral- services.com. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

**Teves, Herbert David,** *Dec.* 9,2011 Herbert David Teves, 91, of Hilo, an Army veteran and retired proprietor of Teves Refrigeration and Air Conditioning Inc., died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by daughters Judith Bugado and Frances Moniz, sister Linda Andrus, companion Alfreda "Ida" Estebon, six grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Hilo Church of the Nazarene. Services: 7 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Friday at Homelani Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2011]

**Teves, Leinaala Delores,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Leinaala Delores Teves, 82, of Ocean View, Hawaii, a former Dole Pineapple Co. supervisor, hairdresser, Punana Leo teacher and Army veteran, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in San Francisco. She is survived by husband Harold; sons David, Ehukai, Puuloa and Kamalei; sister Leialoha Handley; eight grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sept. 10 at Pukaana Congregational Church in Kealia. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Texeira, David Jr.,** *May 15, 2011* David "Kimo" Texeira Jr., 60, of Lihue, a retired Kauai Coffee supervisor, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Florence, son David "Keoki" III, daughter Kim Silva, sisters Donna Texeira and Shan Resinto, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Tuesday at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Lihue Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

Texeira, Florence Wahinekapu "Sweetheart", *Aug. 7, 2011* Florence Wahinekapu "Sweetheart" Texeira, 67, of Wailuku, a Maui County Real Property Tax Division retiree, died on Oahu. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by husband Abel; sons Oscar and Shawn Suzuki; daughters Kayoko Suzuki and Kaysonia Epui; stepsons Llewellyn and Arnold; brothers Alvin and John; sisters Darlene, Derina, Jamilliah, Chesa and Jacquelin; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: noon at Valley Isle Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Texeira, George,** *June 21, 2011* George Texeira, 89, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a Lihue Plantation supervisor, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Rose Marie, daughter Charlotte Telles, six grandchildren and 13 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church in Lihue. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Kauai Memorial Gardens. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Texeira, William Charles Sr.,** *April 27, 2011* William Charles "Billy" Texeira Sr., 80, of Lihue, a retired Lihue Plantation supervisor, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Puhi, Kauai. He is survived by wife Ida; sons Thomas, Chucky and Robby; daughter Brenda Javier; sisters Dorothy Moura and Francis Getler; six grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Kauai Veterans Cemetery Pavillion. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 May 2011]

**Texeira, William K. "Joe",** *Sept. 14, 2011* William K. "Joe" Texeira, 71, of Waipahu died in Kapolei. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Rita K.; brothers Robert, Leroy M. and Manuel G.; and sisters Rita L. Turqueza and Gwendolyn Ann Texeira-Villiarimo. Visitation: 9:15 a.m. Thursday at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church, 91-1004 North Road, Ewa Beach. Mass: 11 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Thacker, Yolande,** *Nov.* 16, 2011 Yolande Thacker, 86, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Nashua, N.H. She is survived by brother Herve Ricard and sister Huguette Audin. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Our Lady of Peace Cathedral, 1184 Bishop St. Mass: noon. Committal services: 1 p.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 December 2011]

**Thames, Elsie Mitsumi,** *Aug.* 26, 2011 Elsie Mitsumi Thames, 86, of Mililani died in Wahiawa. She was born in Pauwela, Maui. She is survived by husband Paul, son Ron, daughter Nancy Ohashi, 10 grandchildren, 13 great-grandchildren and three great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-370 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Mass: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

**Thang, Thai Thi,** *June 1, 2011* Thai Thi Thang, 76, of Honolulu died in Taiwan. She was born in Vietnam. She is survived by sons Patrick, Sylvester and John Tang; daughters Lisa Tang, Sandy Ho and Barbara Maresca; brothers Thanh Phan, Ngau Phan and Hai Phan; sisters Tu Thi Tran and Muoi Thi Phan; and seven grandchildren. Taoist services: 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 June 2011]

**Thater, Donnie Mae,** *Feb. 3, 2011* Donnie Mae Thater, 59, of Kaneohe, a craft helper at Lanakila Crafts, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by mother Juliana T., brothers Robert and Charles "Sonny," and sisters Lisa T. Lee, Charlene D. Thater and Joanna T. Doherty. Visitation: 9 a.m. today at St. John Vianney Church, Kailua. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 February 2011]

**Thern, Peggy Pao Chi,** *Dec.* 5, 2011 Peggy Pao Chi Thern, 83, of Honolulu, a McKinley High School adult education teacher, died in Honolulu. She was born in Shanghai. She is survived by husband Kenneth L., son Phillip Yung, a grandchild and two great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. Wednesday at First Chinese Church of Christ, 1054 S. King St. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Thiem, Jeffrey Carl,** *Aug.* 7, 2011 Jeffrey Carl Thiem, 51, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaii Air National Guard master sergeant and a state sheriff, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Lancaster, Neb. He is survived by wife Maria "Maia," father Raymond and sisters Fayne Payne and Rose Brown. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Private inurnment on a later date. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2011]

**Thom, Jean W.,** *March 14*, *2011* Jean W. Thom, 88, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died at the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Pahala, Hawaii. She is survived by daughters Marsha Brown, Melanie Hitchcock and Claire Delgado; sister Susie Kop; three grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Thom, Sing Low,** *May 26, 2011* Sing Low Thom, 86, of Hilo, owner and chef for the former Hoy Lung Chinese Restaurant in Flushing, Queens, N.Y., died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Quongdoun, China. He is survived by son Kenneth G., daughters Karen A. and Stacy K., sister Swet Fong Thom-Chan, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: Monday at sea. For information, call 963-5148. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Thomas, Barbara Keiko,** *Nov.* 26, 2011 Barbara Keiko Thomas, 85, of Honokaa, Hawaii, a retired Kamuela Deli cook, died in Hale Hoola Hamakua, Honokaa. She was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. She is survived by son Robert L., daughter Deidre "Dede" Mitsuka and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 December 2011]

**Thomas, Harold Keith,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Harold Keith "Doc"Thomas, 64, of Honolulu, formerly of Fontana, Calif., a Navy retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Ohio. He is survived by companion Denise Dwyer, daughter Tamara "Tammy" Calderon and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Thomas, Jane Edith,** *March* 8, 2011 Jane Edith Thomas, 94, of Keauhou, Hawaii, a retired medical technologist and homemaker, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Ketchikan, Alaska. She is survived by son James, daughters Gabriele Moss and Starr Klube, and a grandchild. Services: 2 p.m. Thursday at Christ Church Episcopal in Kealakekua. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Thomas, John Howard,** *June 16, 2011* John Howard Thomas, 84, of Kailua, a retired teacher with Kamehameha Schools and the Department of Defense Dependents Schools, and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Chicago. He is survived by daughters Susan Stern, Betsy Thomas and Tori Thompson; sisters Joyce Newlander and Rosalie Heard; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 August 2011]

**Thomas, Joshua Michael,** *July 4, 2011* Joshua Michael Thomas, 21, of Ewa Beach died. He was born in Augusta, Ga. He is survived by father Michael, mother Sun, brother Daniel and sisters Michelle, Paula, Lisa and Kimberly. Services: 7 p.m. Friday at Friendship Bible Church, Ewa Beach. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2011]

**Thomas, Richard Baker**, *Nov. 20, 2011* Richard Baker Thomas, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Air Force colonel, died at home. He was born in Port Angeles, Wash. He is survived by wife Keiko, son Dr. James, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 December 2011]

**Thomas, Robert Kinneberg,** *Sept. 22, 2011* Robert Kinneberg Thomas, 85, of Honolulu died in St. Francis Hospice. He was born in Lincoln, Neb. He is survived by sons Jerome E. and Tony T., and sister Elizabeth Garrett. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 September 2011]

**Thomas, Rudolph Calizar "Rudy" Sr.,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Rudolph Calizar "Rudy" Thomas Sr., 81, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaii Army National Guard lieutenant colonel, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Rowena, sons Rudolph Jr. and Chris, daughters Thalia "Noe" Chang and Lia McCurdy, brother Peter B. Jr., sister Gloria Asuncion, nine grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Private committal services. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 November 2011]

**Thomas, Sandra Lee Samson,** *April 30, 2011* Sandra Lee Samson Thomas, 57, of Wahiawa, a federal government human resources specialist, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by husband Dwight L., sons Roderick Samson and Kuaika Thomas, daughters Adia and Danita, brothers Charles and Dennis Samson, sister Sheila Mizusawa and five grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Our Lady of Sorrows Church. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Thompson, Allyn Rhondda,** *March 10, 2011* Allyn Rhondda Thompson, 85, of Aiea, a retired Navy commander, died. She was born in Brooklyn, N.Y. She is survived by stepson Robert Story, stepdaughters Susan Mattingly and Carol Short, and brother Robert H. Interment services: 11:30 a.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Pacific Historic Parks, P.O. Box 29940, Honolulu, HI 96820; or USS Missouri Memorial Association, 63 Cowpens St., Honolulu, HI 96818. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

**Thompson, Duncan M. Jr.,** *May 5, 2011* Duncan M. Thompson Jr., 86, of Reno, Nev., formerly of Honolulu, a retired United Airlines aircraft maintenance foreman and a veteran of the Navy Reserve, Army, Army Air Corps and Air Force, died in Reno. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Thomas D., daughters Liberta M. Fifield and Terri R. Thompson, brothers Daniel M. and Frank C., sister Caroline P. Akana-Baker, six grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Eulogy: 9 a.m. Burial: 10 a.m. atHawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 May 2011]

**Thompson, Georgene Kiyomi,** *Nov. 15, 2011* Georgene Kiyomi Thompson, 51, of Waianae, a Hawaii News Now assistant regional controller, died in Waianae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Alan, parents George and Amy Nagayama, and brothers Verne and David Nagayama. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 December 2011]

**Thompson, Gerald David,** *May 16, 2011* Gerald David "Dave" Thompson, 61, of Hilo, a machinist, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Johnstown, Pa. He is survived by sons Robert Thompson and Matthew Lucero; daughter Amber; brothers Irving, Larry, Robert, Joe and John; former wife Cynthia; and two grandchildren. Service pending. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 June 2011]

**Thompson, John William Kipukai,** *April 8, 2011* John William Kipukai "Bozo" Thompson, 57, of Kealia, Hawaii, a ranch hand at Kealia Ranch and a retired Hawaii Army National Guard first sergeant, died at home. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Danielle; son Mike; brothers Lani and Alika Brown, Wilbert Thompson, Jonathan Victorino and John Griffey; sister Odelia K. Paleafei; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Hookena Beach, north side; follow signs. Services: 10 a.m. Parking is limited. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Thompson, Mary Lukow,** *April 25, 2011* Mary Lukow Thompson, 97, of Honolulu, a part-time insurance and banking employee, died in Hale Nani Nursing Center. She was born in Gill, Mass. She is survived by sons Paul E., Richard J. and Larry F.; four grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**Thompson, Saeko,** *May 3, 2011* Saeko Thompson, 76, of Mililani, a homemaker, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Kagoshima, Japan. She is survived by sons James and Robert, daughters Carolyn Snider and Linda Thompson, and eight grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

**Thompson, Trisha Lynn,** *Oct. 3, 2011* Trisha Lynn Thompson, 44, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Crescent, Calif. She is survived by husband John, sons Raymond "Zachary" and Cody, daughters Alyssa Lego and Kristan Brown, parents Margaret and Jerry Nelson, and sister Tracy Schivone. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Private burial. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Thompson, Wendy Jean,** *Jan. 30, 2011* Wendy Jean Thompson, 68, of Lahaina, an interior designer, died at home. She was born in Bremerton, Wash. Private services. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Hospice Maui. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 February 2011]

**Thornton, Danny Ronald,** *Feb. 14, 2011* Danny Ronald Thornton, 61, of Clarksville, Tenn., a school teacher, former Honolulu Police Department employee and a retired Marine Corps master sergeant who served in the Vietnam War and the Desert Storm campaign, died in Vanderbilt University Medical Center. He was born in Clarksville. He is survived by wife Marjorie, son Donald, daughter Jennifer Pittman, mother Lottie, brothers Gregory and Richard, sisters Debra Berry and Brenda Thornton, grandmother Jennie Ramey and four grandchildren. Services in Tennessee. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2011]

**Thornton, Kealani,** *July 14, 2011* Kealani Thornton, infant daughter of Kaipo Thornton and Kristen Kaneakua of Waipahu, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is also survived by grandparents Alex and Jann Bolos, and Paul and Valerie Thornton; and great-grandparents Saturnina Bolos, Lorraine Ah Yo and Valkyrie Naeole. Visitation: 2 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 July 2011]

**Thrall, Lynne E.,** *Feb. 10, 2011* Lynne E. Thrall, 58, of Honolulu died in St. Francis Hospice East. She was born in New York City. She is survived by father Frank and brother Lee. No

services. Donations may be made to American Cancer Society in her memory. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 February 2011]

**Threlfall, Heather Raleen Yeaman,** *May 16, 2011* Heather Raleen Yeaman Threlfall, 61, of Ahualoa, Hawaii, a Hawaii Island Goat Dairy co-owner and cheese maker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Dick and brother Jim Yeaman. Private services. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to North Hawaii Hospice, 65-1328 Kawaihae Road, Kamuela, HI 96743. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Threlfall, Heather Raleen Yeaman,** *May 16, 2011* Heather Raleen Yeaman Threlfall, 61, of Ahualoa, Hawaii, a Hawaii Island Goat Dairy co-owner and cheese maker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Dick and brother Jim Yeaman. Private services. No flowers. Donations suggested to North Hawaii Hospice, 65-1328 Kawaihae Road, Kamuela, HI 96743. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Thurston, John Michael,** *Sept.* 8, 2011 John Michael Thurston, 70, of Waimea, Hawaii, a boat builder and sailor, died at home. He was born in Anaheim, Calif. He is survived by brother Bill and sister Becky. Graveside services: 10:30 a.m. today at Waimea County Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2011]

**Tidwell, Marilyn Jean,** *March 23, 2011* Marilyn Jean Tidwell, 71, of Pahoa, Hawaii, died at home. She was born in Davenport, Iowa. She is survived by sons Kenneth and Tony, daughter Melody Standiford and five grandchildren. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 April 2011]

**Tiet, Ngoc Lam,** *June 1, 2011* Ngoc Lam Tiet, 74, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Vietnam. She is survived by sons Joe Ke, Quang Ke, Dieu Ke and John Ke; daughters Sylvia Vi Trinh and Anna Tiet; a brother; four sisters; 13 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 3:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Tilghman, Helen Matheson,** *Nov. 18, 2011* Helen Matheson Tilghman, 78, of Kailua, a retired St. Francis physical therapist, died in Kailua. She was born in Wellington, New Zealand. She is survived by sons Jeffery Matheson, Richard William and Dr. Steven Ian "PB"; daughter Mary Joanna Fletchall; sisters Pam Schlater and June Schultz; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Friday at Kailua United Methodist Church. Services: 4 p.m. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Tilghman, Marion Taylor,** *Sept. 19, 2011* Marion Taylor Tilghman, 81, of Kailua, a retired Coast Guard pilot, died in Kailua. He was born in Weldon, N.C. He is survived by wife Helen; sons Jeffery, Richard and P.B.; daughter Joanna; brothers James and Lewis; sister Georgia Green; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. today at Kailua United Methodist Church. Services: 10 a.m. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 September 2011]

**Tim, Rowena Mae K. Chong,** *July 19, 2011* Rowena Mae K. Chong Tim, 67, of Anahola, Kauai, a Borthwick Kauai Mortuary sales counselor, died at home. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by husband Antone; sons Patrick, Dana, Arthur, Randy and Randy; daughters Tony-Lee Chong Tim, Hope Tabian and Zabryn Data; four brothers; five sisters; 20 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kapaa. Services: 11 a.m. Graveside services and burial: 11 a.m. Aug. 6 at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2011]

**Timbresa, Bernadine Louise,** *Feb. 4, 2011* Bernadine Louise Timbresa, 51, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Pahala, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Harold "Boy"; sons Harold "Ikaika" and Dayton; daughters Dayna and Brittnay; parents Lionel Silva Sr. and Rose Olsen; brothers Ashley Sr. and Lyle Silva; sisters Bernadette Navor, Tina Wilson, Tanya Haleamau and Deanna Martin; and two grandchildren. Visitation: noon Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Keaau Ward, Orchidland. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 February 2011]

**Timoteo, Fouaimalo Taaga Nomura,** *May 17, 2011* Fouaimalo Taaga Nomura Timoteo, 84, of Waipahu, a retired post exchange manager at Fort Shafter Exchange and retired schoolteacher in American Samoa, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in American Samoa. She is survived by sons Joseph Nomura, and Siaosi and Ricky Timoteo; daughters Omutu Spencer, Fujiama Ale, Fouaimalo II Tuala, Faamele Sao, March Malaeulu, Siupolu Tauai, and Peka, Mary Anne and Cheryl Timoteo; brother Taupulea Fetui; and numerous grand-children and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Samoan Church of Hawaii, LMS, 87-140 Kahau St., Nanakuli. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Timoteo, Talataua Jr.,** *March 14, 2011* Talataua "Tala" Timoteo Jr., 54, of Mililani, a retired semi-truck driver, died in Mililani. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by wife Jackie Kaleiwahea; daughters Kumua and Kalei; brothers Siaosi, Lepogafaiga S. and Ricky; sisters May and Maryann Timoteo, Fa'amele Sao, Mati Malaeulu and Siupolu Tauai; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Samoan Church of Hawaii LMS Nanakuli, also known as Malaesaili. Services: 6 p.m. Private scattering of ashes. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Timson, Nieves,** *Dec. 18, 2010* Nieves "Stella" Timson, 81, of Kapolei, a Wahiawa General Hospital central supply employee, died in Aiea. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by son Keith; daughters Roberta Supebedia and Terri Carreira; brothers David and James Gongob; sisters Lucy Duhay, Brenda Lee and Florence Motofuji; six grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at the chapel. Services: 10:15 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 January 2011]

**Tinajero, Evelyn Conlu,** *March 10, 2011* Evelyn Conlu Tinajero, 50, of Kaneohe, a Marine Corps Community Services retail professional at Marine Corps Base Hawaii in Kaneohe, died in Kailua. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Salvador, son Ryan,

daughter Eryne, mother Ethel Conlu, brothers Alfred and Dubel Conlu, and sister Elizabeth Lopez. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Koolau Baptist Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 March 2011]

**Tipp, Gerald Alfred III,** *Jan.* 8, 2011 Gerald Alfred "Gary" Tipp III, 46, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Washington. He is survived by father Gerald A. Jr.; brothers Chris, Jason, Aaron, Colin and Parker; and sisters Leslie, Linnea and Payton. Services: 2 p.m. today at Sandy Beach. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 January 2011]

**Tipp, Gerald Alfred III,** *Jan.* 8, 2011 Gerald Alfred "Gary" Tipp III, 46, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Washington. He is survived by father Gerald A. Jr.; brothers Chris, Jason, Aaron, Colin and Parker; and sisters Leslie, Linnea and Payton. Services held. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

**Tisch, Miyoko,** *April 25, 2011* Miyoko "Niki" Tisch, 77, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Osaka, Japan. She is survived by companion Ronald Everett; sons Donald, Fred, and Chris Ramaglia; daughters Mary and Diane Ramaglia and Anna Ramaglia-Seligmann; 12 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. Donations may be made to St. Francis Hospice. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2011]

**Toda, Ann Shigeko,** *July 14, 2011* Ann Shigeko Toda, 101, of Honolulu, a retired bookkeeper, died in Hale Ola Kino. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by daughter Joyce H. Furuta, brother Takeo Takemoto, three grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 July 2011]

**Todani, Mitsuo,** *Oct.* 6, 2011 Mitsuo Todani, 89, of Wahiawa, a retired auto mechanic, died in Pali Momi. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Margaret, son Lance, daughter Deborah Okamura, brother Theodore and five grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 October 2011]

**Todd, Lillian Yok Pung Akana**, *March 11*, 2011 Lillian Yok Pung Akana Todd, 97, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons William J.U. "Bill" Jr. and Truman N.K., daughter Lillian Y.P.K., three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 April 2011]

**Tofa, Alapati Penuafa,** *Oct.* 21, 2011 Alapati Penuafa Tofa, 79, of Laie, a former truck driver, bus driver and security guard, died at home. He was born in Iva, Savai'i Western Samoa. He is survived by wife Vaimanino, sons Aitofele "Joe" and Alapati "Paki" Jr., daughters Valo "Rose" and Salema "Lema," sisters Etelini Tofa Gisa and Siamoa Tofa, and five grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie 5th Ward, Laie Hawaii Stake Center. Graveside services: 11 a.m. at Laie Cemetery. Burial at noon. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

**Togashi, Hiroji,** *Dec.* 28, 2010 Hiroji Togashi, 97, of Maple Valley, Wash., a retired carpenter for Bonded Construction and E.E. Black, and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the 1,399th Construction Battalion, died in Washington. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Wayne and Ralph, brother Kiichi and four grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Togashi, Kiichi,** *April 3, 2011* Kiichi "KK" Togashi, 93, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired machinist at the former Olaa Sugar Co., died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Olaa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sarah Kajiyama-Togashi; sons Thomas Togashi, and Hiroshi and Kelly Kajiyama; daughter Darlene Villanueva; eight grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at New Hope Hilo-The Gathering Place, 840 Kupulau Road. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Togashi, Pamela Kinue,** *Dec. 23, 2010* Pamela Kinue Togashi, 60, of Las Vegas, formerly of Honolulu, a retired state of Hawaii Department of Labor and Industrial Relations Unemployment Insurance Division employee, died in Las Vegas. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by sisters Wendy Kishimoto and Susan Yamada. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2011]

**Togashi, Ronald K.,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Ronald K. "Ken Chan" Togashi, 77, of Wahiawa, a retired Wahiawa Builders carpenter, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Pomoho Camp, Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Shirley; sons Terry, Kent, Kurt and Ron; daughter Joy Watai; sisters Helen Shimaura and Kay Ito; 13 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 February 2011]

**Togia'I, Fua'ifale Sakaio,** *April 28, 2011* Fua'ifale Sakaio Togia'i, 66, of Waipahu died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Western Samoa. He is survived by sons Sakaio and Taumaoe; daughters Taufoa'i Malaki, Ruta Orange, Fuataina Falenofoa and Mataotaua Nomani; brothers Tali, Faupo, Tali and Simeona Nomani; sister Vala'au Nomani; 27 grandchildren; and two greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Togiai, Susana "Rose",** *Aug. 11, 2011* Susana "Rose" Togiai, 64, of Wahiawa, an Army veteran and a retired payroll clerk at NAVCAM at Whitmore Village, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Tutuila, American Samoa. She is survived by brothers Green, Chris and Harrison; and sisters Irene Kaupe, Lucy Togiai, PattyPaahana and Sandy Purdy. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2011]

**Toguchi, Hamako,** *May 11, 2011* Hamako Toguchi, 91, of Honolulu and Alaska, died in Alaska. She was born in Yokohama, Japan. She is survived by sons Kenneth, William and Thomas; daughter Florence Madriaga; 11 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Toguchi, Richard Seiyei,** *Nov.* 20, 2011 Richard Seiyei Toguchi, 91, of Honolulu, a retired self-employed ice distributor, died. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by brother Seiyu and sister Gladys Gushiken. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 November 2011]

**Toguchi, Shizu,** *June 27, 2011* Shizu Toguchi, 81, of Ho-nolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Motobu, Okinawa. She is survived by son Scott G., daughters Alisa S. Kuwahara and Amelia M. Lewis, stepson Stanley K., stepdaughters June Y. Toguchi-Tassill and Velma T. Yokoyama, brother Masaaki Gushiken, four grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 July 2011]

**Toguchi, Shizu,** *June 27, 2011* Shizu Toguchi, 81, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Motobu, Okinawa. She is survived by son Scott G., daughtersAlisa S. Kuwahara and Amelia M. Lewis, stepson Stanley K., stepdaughters June Y. Toguchi-Tassill and Velma T. Yokoyama, brother Masaaki Gushiken, four grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 July 2011]

**Tokairin, Thelma Tomoko Nitta,** *Dec. 22, 2010* Thelma Tomoko Nitta Tokairin, 80, of Honolulu, a retired state and city real property section supervisor for the Honolulu tax offices, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by husband Bert S., son Dr. Donn S., brother Masaharu Nitta, sister Bertha Tahira and two grandchildren. Visitation: 12:30 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1:30 p.m. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Tokifuji, Edwin,** *Dec.* 29, 2010 Edwin "Eddie" Tokifuji, 69, of Honolulu, a Hirota Painting Co. painting supervisor, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Maria; brothers Allan and Ernest Tokifuji, and Steven Nishiyama; and sisters Harriette Asato and Lynn Iwamoto. Visitation: 1:30 p.m. Sunday at Honpa Hongwanji, 1727 Pali Highway, Honolulu. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 January 2011]

**Tokioka, Benjamin T.,** *Jan. 3, 2011* Benjamin T. "Ben" Tokioka, 81, of Honolulu, a retired electrical sales company salesman, died in Palolo Chinese Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Benjy M. and Bradford M., sisters Fumi Inouye and Chiyo Sukita, and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 February 2011]

**Tokioka, Juichi,** *Nov.* 24, 2011 Juichi Tokioka, 84, of Honolulu, a retired electrician at Hickam Air Force Base and an Army veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Stanford, Michael and Carleton; brother Tokio "Thomas"; sisters Asako "Margaret" Fox, Motome "Loretta" Mitsunaga and Hanako Haida; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 12:30 p.m. Private burial. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Tokita, Joseph Aiji,** *Jan. 3, 2011* Joseph Aiji Tokita, 100, of Lihue, a retired Bank of Hawaii Hanapepe Branch manager, died at home. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by brother Turk. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2011]

**Toko, Laird Sato,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Laird Sato Toko, 54, of Rialto, Calif., formerly of Hawaii, an inventory controller for Scientific Pharmaceuticals in California, died in San Bernardino Community Hospital, California. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Albert and Howard, and sister Joycelyn. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Imiola Church, Waimea, Hawaii. Services: 10:30 a.m. Urn burial to follow at the church cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 February 2011]

**Tokoma'ata, Siaosi K.,** *Nov.* 28, 2011 Siaosi K. Tokoma'ata, 51, of Honolulu, a Sherwood Tree Service tree trimmer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Utungake, Vava'u, Tonga. He is survived by wife Christine L.; sons Manu, Taniela and Siaosi; daughters Julie Ann, Tina, Christie, GloryAnn and Anau; brothers Fatafehi F. and Sione T. Mapu, Siotame Lopakitea and Ikuna Tokoma'ata; sister Seluvaia Vaha'i; and a grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at First Tongan United Methodist Church, Waimanalo. Services: 1 p.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 December 2011]

**Tokuda, Walter Yutaka,** *June 5, 2011* Walter Yutaka Tokuda, 83, of Honolulu, a retired farmer, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by stepmother Mitsuko; brothers Shizuo, Henry S., Edward T., Ronald H., Wallace S. and Wayne M.; and sisters Janet T. Higa, Barbara M. Arakaki, Elizabeth A. Nakama, and Lillian Y. Nakao. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2011]

**Tokumoto, Raymond Seiji,** *March 21, 2011* Raymond Seiji Tokumoto, 73, of Aiea, a retired Federal Aviation Administration air traffic controller, died in Aiea. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Clara, son Alan, daughters Stephanie Auyong and Roseanne Roman, sister Irene Nakamura, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2011]

**Tokumoto, Raymond Seiji,** *March 21, 2011* RaymondSeiji Tokumoto, 78, ofAiea, a retired Federal Aviation Administration air traffic controller and an Air Force veteran, died in Aiea. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Clara, son Alan, daughtersStephanie Auyong and Roseanne Roman, sister Irene Nakamura, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2011]

**Tokumura, Katsuo,** *Sept.* 22, 2011 Katsuo Tokumura, 96, of Honolulu, a retired Tsukamoto Plumbing plumber, died. He was born in Kealakekua-Kona, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Earl and Raymond, daughter Kay Tomoyasu, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Tokunaga, Harry S.,** *May 4, 2011* Harry S. Tokunaga, 85, of Wailuku, a Maui County surveyor, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Joan

K., daughter Stephanie, brother Paul and sisters May Chun and Jane Harkness. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Tokunaga, Sumio,** *Feb.* 18, 2011 Sumio Tokunaga, 84, of Ewa Beach, a retired Oahu Sugar Co. crane operator, died in Honolulu. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Michiko; sons Nolan and Leo; sisters Tomii Orita, Hisayo Soma and Chiyono Hishinuma; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2011]

**Tokusato, Paul M.,** *Jan. 22, 2011* Paul M. Tokusato, 90, of San Francisco, formerly of Hilo, a retired superintendent of services for Concordia-Argonaut in San Francisco and an Army veteran and member of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Company F, died in San Francisco. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Yasuko, son Craig, daughter Pauline Harada, brother Douglas, three grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Tokushige, Richard Yosuke,** *Sept. 24, 2011* Richard Yosuke Tokushige, 76, of Aiea, a retired school counselor and an Army veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Aiea. He is survived by wife Audrey Y., brother Robert and sisters Betsy Mizuno, Alice Isobe and Jean Yanagihara. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 October 2011]

**Tolbe, Conrad Maglinte,** *June 17*, *2011* Conrad Maglinte Tolbe, 53, of Honolulu died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born on Kauai. He is survived by father Jose; mother Cecilia Guerrero; stepfather John Guerrero; daughters Shaundie-lynn Louis, Sandra-Marie Kaaiakamanu and Shayna-lee Tolbe; brothers Joe Jr., Rudy and Byron; sisters Amelia, Darlene and Rowinna; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. July 12 at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Toledo, Beatrice Broto,** *Sept. 17, 2011* Beatrice Broto Toledo, 94, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Ventura Care Home, Keaau, Hawaii. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Janet Manley, brothers Edward and Herbert Ornellas, sister Mildred Correa, caregiver Anita Ventura, 10 grandchildren, 15 great-grandchildren and seven great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Hilo. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 September 2011]

**Toledo, Helen,** *Aug.* 21, 2011 Helen Toledo, 99, of Hilo, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by daughters Maxine Mills and Audrey Kalai, sister Irene Benton, 10 grandchildren, 20 great-grandchildren and 11 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Toledo, Lydia,** *Sept. 5, 2011* Lydia Toledo, 82, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by son Reed Baptista, daughter Donna Moniz, hanai daughter Corinna Ioane, brother Joseph Thomas, sister Violet Piiohia, six grandchildren and 17 greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

**Toledo, Marcelino Vegas**, *Jan. 20, 2011* Marcelino Vegas "Mac" Toledo, 95, of Lawai, Kauai, a retired McBryde Sugar Co. truck driver, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Kalaheo, Kauai. He is survived by wife Eva, brothers Martin Toledo and John Cruz, and sister Mary Vales. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Holy Cross Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Inurnment to follow at the church cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 February 2011]

**Tolentino, Arturo Villanueva,** *Aug. 13, 2011* Arturo Villanueva Tolentino, 62, of Waimanalo, an account clerk for retail sales, died at home. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by mother Corazon, brothers Delfin and Gregorio, and sisters Maria Bender and Agnes Tolentino. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Tolentino, Benjamin Lehualani,** *April 2, 2011* Benjamin Lehualani Tolentino, 49, of Haiku, Maui, a head line cook at Polli's Mexican Restaurant in Makawao, Maui, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Maile, daughters Shaina and Shelby, and brothers Bernard and Rodney. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Cremation to follow. Lei only. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com">www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

**Tolentino, Benjamin R.,** *Oct. 30, 2011* Benjamin R. Tolentino, 97, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Angadanan, Isabela, Philippines. He is survived by sons Randolph and Roland, and daughter Christine. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 November 2011]

**Tolentino, Helen R.,** *Aug. 4, 2011* Helen R. Tolentino, 80, of Waikoloa, Hawaii, a retired waitress, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Darryel and Dane; daughters Danette Vincent and Genevieve Veriato; brothers Donald, Harry and LeeRoy Respicio; sister Winifred Agpoon; nine grandchildren; and four greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Tolentino, Jaime Blanco,** *July 10, 2011* Jaime Blanco Tolentino, 93, of Aiea, an Army veteran, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Bangued, Abra, Philippines. He is survived by wife Concepcion G. "Cion"; sons Elmer Sr., Russell G. Sr. and Mario G.; daughters Arlene Alquero, and Erna G. and Loida Tolentino; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Tolentino, Jovan L.L.,** *Aug. 25, 2011* Jovan L.L. Tolentino, 28, of Keaau, Hawaii, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Santos; sons Damian L.S., Dillon K.T. and Donovan P.K.T. Furtado; mother Louise Furtado; brother Jack Furtado; and sisters Kahea N. Lehi and Lauren "Pinky" Furtado. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Pahoa Ward. Services: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**Tolentino, Melvin,** *Dec.* 11, 2011 Melvin Tolentino, 69, of Kailua-Kona, an American Trucking Co. heavy equipment mechanic, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Patricia "Patty"; sons Phillip Arruda and Melvin Jr., Kenny K. and Jacob K. Tolentino; daughter Tricia H. Garcia; brothers Atancio M. and Henry; 19 grandchildren; and five greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Friday at Mililani Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 December 2011]

**Tolentino, Milagros,** *April 29, 2011* Milagros Tolentino, 81, of Waipahu, a retired teacher in the Philippines, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by sons Ramon, Gerardo and Tajeo; daughters Lourdes Piniol and Concepcion Yorobe; 12 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at St. Joseph Church, Waipahu. Mass: 11 a.m. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 July 2011]

**Tolentino, William "Pinto",** *Oct. 22, 2011* William "Pinto" Tolentino, 89, of Wahiawa and Lanai City, a retiree from Foremost Dairies and Wahiawa Bus Co., died in Aiea. He was born in Waimea, Hawaii. He is survived by sons John and Charles Kim; daughters Shirley Tolentino, Alice Tracy and Rose Alcomindras; brothers Rally and Roy; sister Ethel Carriaga; 25 grandchildren; 34 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at the mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

**Tolete, Jovita Madrid,** *July 22, 2011* Jovita Madrid Tolete, 90, of Waipahu died in Aiea. She was born in Cabacaraan, San Manuel, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by sons Jorge Jr. and Jose; daughters Helen Galutira, Elvira Ocomen and Caridad and Remedios Tolete; sister Anita Madrid; 21 grandchildren; and 23 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Resurrection of the Lord Church, 94-1260 Lumikula St., Waipahu. Mass: 9:45 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 August 2011]

**Tollefsen, Miriam Iwalani Fernandez,** *March* 25, 2011 Miriam Iwalani Fernandez Tollefsen, 83, of Honolulu died in St. Francis Hospice, Puiwa Road. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Deborah Richards, Saralyn Chow and Donna Awana; sister Winifred Jones; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Honolulu Central Seventh-day Adventist Chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Burial: 10:45 a.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Tollerud, Gordon,** *Oct. 23, 2011* Gordon Tollerud, 85, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Air Force lieutenant colonel who served in the Korean and Vietnam wars, died in Honolulu. He was born in San Francisco. He is survived by wife LaVonne, son John, daughter Joan Sadorf, brothers Clayton and James, sister Patricia Eberle and four grandchildren. Private services. Donations may be made to the Alzheimer's Association. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 October 2011]

**Tolleson, Carol Hansen,** *April 12, 2011* Carol Hansen Tolleson, 89, of Kailua-Kona, a homemaker, died in Kailua-Kona. She was born in Whittier, Calif. She is survived by sons David and James; daughters Patricia Kalua, Jan Tucker and Wendy Tolleson; companion Ed Conner; eight grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Hospice of Kona, P.O. Box 4130, Kailua-Kona, HI 96745. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 April 2011]

**Toluao, Ta'atu,** *Nov. 29, 2011* Ta'atu Toluao, 60, of Honolulu, a Commercial Building Maintenance employee, died in Honolulu. He was born in Pavaiai, American Samoa. He is survived by daughter Chanel K.-A.; brothers Talafua, Fetalaiga Jr., Mili and Lofi; and sisters Ese, Tala, Suafa and Lulu. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Tom, Alfred Y.H.,** *Sept.* 9, 2011 Alfred Y.H. Tom, 85, of Honolulu, a retired insurance agent at Atlas Insurance Co. and Island Insurance Co., died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Sanford W.C.; daughter Sherilyn J. Oga; brothers Richard, Kenneth, Calvin and Alvin; sisters Elsie and Gladys Tom, and Helen Wat; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Graveside services: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Tom, Arnold Wah Mun,** *June 4, 2011* Arnold Wah Mun Tom, 73, of Kahului, a retired U.S. Postal Service superintendent of postal operations for the Kahului post office and an Air Force veteran, died at home. He was born in Kula, Maui. He is survived by son Clayton; daughters Lucille Tom and Trudy Hanano; brothers Wallace and Edmund; sisters Shirley Chee, Roseline Chung, Theresa Tom and Florence Kojenlang; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery, Makawao. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

**Tom, Devin Wai Namm,** *Dec. 13, 2010* Devin Wai Namm Tom, 43, of Honolulu, an Air Force technician sergeant, died in Oregon. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Mabel and brothers Dexter and Derek. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Kaimuki Christian Church. Inurnment: 11 a.m. Jan. 18 at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2011]

**Tom, Ernest Wai Sun,** *April 16, 2011* Ernest Wai Sun Tom, 85, of Honolulu, a retired computer information specialist at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Thelma; sons Eric, Jeffrey and Walter; brother Robert; sister Peggy Chang; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at St. Philomena Church, 3300 Ala Laulani St. Mass: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**Tom, George M.D.,** *June 1, 2011* George M.D. Tom, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Eagle Distributors credit manager, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jane S.; sons Jeffrey G., Clifford G. and Alvin R.; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Tom, Jason S.L.,** *May 27, 2011* Jason S.L. Tom, 57, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Carmen and sisters Debbie Keith, Priscilla Jeffries and Lois McArthur. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 June 2011]

**Tom, Jerry Q.T.,** *Sept. 11, 2011* Jerry Q.T. Tom, 76, of Honolulu, a heavy-vehicle operator and a former Marine Corps staff sergeant, died in St. Francis Hospice. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Georgette Lopes, sons Gregory and Randal, daughter Jerrilynn, hanai daughters Jade and Kaili Rose, brothers Eugene and Bernard, and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 September 2011]

**Tom, Kam Lin,** *Dec.* 28, 2010 Kam Lin Tom, 78, of Hilo, a retired nurse's aide, housekeeper and cook at Hale Malamalama Care Home, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by brothers Richard, Clifford, Walter, Kenneth and Wesley Tam; and sisters Mollie Chun and Patsy Chang. Visitation: noon Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 January 2011]

**Tom, Mary Au,** *Oct. 19, 2011* Mary Au Tom, 93, of Honolulu, owner of Wailana Coffee House, died in Maunalani Nursing Home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Malcolm and Kenton, daughter Joanna W.J. Leong, brother Stephen Au, six grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Punahou School. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 November 2011]

**Tom, Michael Ah Fong Kulani,** *Feb. 9, 2011* Michael Ah Fong Kulani Tom, 58, of Honolulu, a landscaper, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Bronson Adric; daughters Marissa and Mackey; brothers Wayne and Maxwell; sisters Cindy Goshi, Amy Tom, Cassandra Chang, Arlene Bannister, Dawnette Hidley, Johne Colahan and Shanelle Yanagi; half brothers Alexander Kauahipaula and Ned Tom; and 10 grandchildren. Burial: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Tom, Rose Bow Ngan,** *Sept. 1, 2011* Rose Bow Ngan Tom, 93, of Honolulu, a retired Willows waitress, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Dr. Philip K.B.; daughters Sylvia Tom Tanabe and Yvonne Tom Ching; brother Herbert Au; sisters Eunice Ho, Mildred Lum, Ruby Chung, Henrietta Yamamoto and Ellen Wong; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park and Mortuary, east chapel. Services: noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 September 2011]

**Tom, Timothy Q.T.,** *July 25, 2011* Timothy Q.T. Tom, 82, of Honolulu died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ruby, son Cary, daughters Lori Maekawa and Wendy Tom, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Tom, Timothy Q.T.,** *July 25, 2011* Timothy Q.T. Tom, 82, of Honolulu, an Army veteran who served in the Korean War and a retired sail maker at Sub Base Pearl Harbor, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ruby, son Cary, daughters Lori Maekawa and Wendy Tom, sister Betty Wong and a grandchild. Private services. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 August 2011]

**Tom, Walter Howard,** *Sept. 21, 2011* Walter Howard Tom, 76, of Pearl City, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop 02 retiree and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Katherine; sons Scott and Craig; brothers Charles, Clifford, Tommy and Thompson; and four grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu. com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Toma, Evelyn Kimie,** *Oct. 30, 2011* Evelyn Kimie Toma, 78, of Waipahu died in Honolulu. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by son Walter, daughter Davlyn Sekigawa, brothers Sadao and Mitsu Shimabukuro, sisters Nancy Kimura and Betty Corniel, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 November 2011]

**Toma, Haruko,** *July 18, 2011* Haruko Toma, 97, of Hilo, proprietor of M. Toma Bakery and Restaurant, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Kula, Maui. She is survived by sons Roy, Wayne, Byron and Wendell; daughters June Kiyabu and Marilyn Sato; 10 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Thursday at Puna Hongwanji Mission. Services: 4 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2011]

**Toma, Katsumi,** *Dec.* 30, 2010 Katsumi Toma, 90, of Hilo, a self-employed business owner and an Army veteran of Company D, 100th Battalion, 442nd Regimental Combat Team, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Shizuo and Goro. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Toma, Shizuo,** *Jan. 18, 2011* Shizuo Toma, 93, of Honolulu, a retired Amfac Inc. appliance technician and an Army veteran who served with the 100th Infantry Battalion, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Gerald M., Howard S. and Lester M.; brother Goro; two grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 February 2011]

**Tomas, Crispin L. "Satur",** *Sept. 9, 2011* Crispin L. "Satur" Tomas, 86, of Waipahu died in Waipahu. He was born in Bayambang, Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Maria T.; son Queroben "Ruben"; daughters Jessie DeVera, Berlinda T. Tomas and Elina T. Sumaoang; brother Aurelio; 11 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday and 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Friday and 11 a.m. Saturday. Burial: 12:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 October 2011]

**Tomas, Marcial Sobillaga Sr.,** *March 3, 2011* Marcial Sobillaga Tomas Sr., 84, of Waipahu, a retired Love's Bakery baker, died in Waipahu. He was born in Camiling, Tarlac, Philippines. He

is survived by wife Mary; sons Maxwell, Eddie, Marcial Jr., Benedicto "Benny," Marlon and Billionard "Billy"; daughters Raynilda, Estelita, Rosemarrie and Mercy Tomas, and Lovely P. Chantengco; sister Ines T. Castillo; 19 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

**Tomas, Rosalina Jacinto,** *April 29, 2011* Rosalina Jacinto "Sally" Tomas, 86, of Haleiwa, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by sons Franklin and Andrew, brother Benjamin Jacinto, sisters Carolina Resurrection and Incarnation Ramos, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 May 2011]

**Tomas, Tereza G.,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Tereza G. Tomas, 82, of Waialua died in Wahiawa. She was born in Batac, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by husband Isabelo C.; sons Mariano, Perfecto, Ernesto, Agustin, Bonifacio and Rogelio; daughters Carmelita Danao, Florida and Juliana Rico, Pasencia Bayan, Cresencia Castillo and Clemencia Pillos; brothers Antonino and Artemeo Garcia; sisters Feliza Quimado and Salvacion Delos Reyes; 54 grandchildren; and 38 great-grandchildren. Visitations: 5:30 p.m. Monday and 9 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Monday and 10 a.m. Tuesday. Burial: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2011]

**Tome, Elsie Matsue,** *June 13, 2011* Elsie Matsue Tome, 80, of Honolulu, a retired restaurant owner, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Jack S.; daughters Lorraine N. Suehiro, Lillian S. Claggett and Joanne M. Malm; brother Takeo Nakasone; sisters Nancy T. Gibo and Tammi Y. Shigemi; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2011]

**Tome, Pauline Kikuno,** *June 30, 2011* Pauline Kikuno Tome, 83, of Honolulu, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers Ralph M. and Sam S. Kaneshiro, and sisters Thelma C. Izu, Nancy M. Kaneshiro, Janet A. Higa and Elaine Y. Usui. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2011]

**Tomi, Ronald Rikio,** *Dec. 12, 2010* Ronald Rikio Tomi, 69, of Sherman Oaks, Calif., a retired North Hollywood High School teacher and counselor, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Yasumori "Harold" and Dora Y., and brother Edwin Y. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 January 2011]

**Tominaga, Kiyoto "Harold",** *Nov. 21, 2011* Kiyoto "Harold" Tominaga, 92, of Kaneohe, a Hicks Homes carpenter and an Army veteran, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Hono-lulu. He is survived by wife Miyoko S.; sons Melvin K., Raymond T. and Mark S.; daughter Phyllis M. Enoki; brother Wallace K.; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday

at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 December 2011]

**Tomita, Clara Komayo Shinohara**, *May 9, 2011* Clara Komayo Shinohara "Ko-Chan" Tomita, 90, of Prescott, Ariz., a minister at Assembly of God Church in Hawaii and a pastor and education teacher in Los Angeles, died. She was born in Kailua. She is survived by son John, daughter Diane Decker and four grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Kailua Assembly of God Church. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 2:30 p.m. at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Tomita, Doris Chisato,** *Sept.* 26, 2011 Doris Chisato Tomita, 94, of Palolo, a retired Tori Richard Ltd. seamstress, died in Pearl City. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Dennis, Russell and Gary; daughters Sue Ege, Pat Luke and Rhoda Maniaci; 12 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Tomita, Isamu,** *Jan.* 28, 2011 Isamu "Sam" Tomita, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Hicks Construction Co. carpenter, died at home. He was born in Ho-nolulu. He is survived by wife Kimie; son Ken I.; brothers Jack M., Richard K., Shigeru and Thomas H.; sisters Beatrice K. Ohashi and Betty S. Miyamoto; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Tomita, Midori,** *Aug. 7, 2011* Midori Tomita, 75, of Kahului died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by husband Charles T.; sons Clayton and Glen; daughter Marjorie Higa; brothers Andy, Susumu and Gene Tamanaha; three grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2011]

**Tomita, Paul Takashi,** *May 12, 2011* Paul Takashi Tomita, 61, of Honolulu, a JC Penney warehouseman and former Love's Bakery employee, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Edna K., brothers Rodney K. and Brian M., and sister Colleen K. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 May 2011]

**Tomiyoshi, Glenn Derrick Haruto,** *Jan. 16, 2011* Glenn Derrick Haruto Tomiyoshi, 59, of Hilo, a project manager with the University of Hawaii-Hilo Facilities Planning and Construction Department, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Jeannie, mother Toshiko, brother Bryan and sisters Ellen Matoi and Carol Sasaki. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at New Hope Christian Fellowship, 840 Kupulau St. Services: 11 a.m. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Tomlinson, Lance Marshall,** *Aug.* 27, 2011 Lance Marshall Tomlinson, 42, of Austin, Texas, formerly of Honolulu, a restaurant manager, died. He was born in Irving, Texas. He is survived by mother Barbara Bledsoe, stepmother Diane Hall, brothers Wade and Mike, sister Trina Myrick and grandparents James and Bettye Tiffany. Services in Texas. Online condolences: <a href="https://www.cookwaldenforestoaks.com">www.cookwaldenforestoaks.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 August 2011]

**Tomlinson, Lorraine Gladys,** *Dec. 14*, *2011* Lorraine Gladys Tomlinson, 74, of Waipahu, a former Hawaii Medical Group receptionist and Salvation Army preschool teacher, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Gavin and Robert; brothers Raymond, Leonard, Cyril, Frank and Manuel Pestana; sisters Violet Cartwright, Mona Olivera and Nicolette Pestana; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Reception to follow. Aloha attire. Lei welcome. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2011]

**Tomono, Katherine Kunie,** *Feb. 16, 2011* Katherine Kunie Tomono, 75, of Hilo, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Waiakea-Uka, Hawaii. She is survived by son Lonny and Kevan, daughter Elwyn Caravalho, brother David Koga, sisters Amy Galano and Bernice Kadota, eight grandchildren and seven great- grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 February 2011]

**Tonaki, Francis,** *June 1, 2011* Francis Tonaki, 65, of Honolulu, an Army Corps of Engineers employee and a veteran of the Hawaii Army National Guard, 29th Brigade, died in Hale Ho Aloha. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Jane S. and brother Carl. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Inurnment: 3 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 June 2011]

**Tong, Dorothy M.Y.,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Dorothy M.Y. Tong, 87, of Honolulu, an accountant with a nonprofit organization, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by niece Amy Nitahara-Lasiter and nephew Rodney Tong. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**Tong, Kenneth K.P.,** *Dec. 11, 2010* Kenneth K.P. Tong, 84, of Waianae, a retired Public Works Center plumber at Barbers Point, owner of Maile Plumbing Service and a Navy veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Kenneth K.W., daughters Phyllis and Tammy, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 10 a.m. next Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Tongpalan, Herbert Bernardino,** *Dec. 28, 2010* Herbert Bernardino "Herbie" Tongpalan, 78, of Waianae died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by wife Dorothy A.; daughters Doreen T. Koruan, Bernadette N. Baggerly and Stephanie T. Arruda; brother Thomas; sister Josephine Leong; six grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2011]

**Tonouchi, Clarence Noboru,** *June 2, 2011* Clarence Noboru Tonouchi, 70, of Aiea died. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by son Lee A.; mother Shizue; brothers Stanley, Kenneth and Alvin; sisters Jane Tonouchi and Deanna Tamanaha; and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2011]

**Torigo**e, **James Katsuharu**, *March 21*, *2011* James Katsuharu "Jimmy" Torigoe, 76, of Hilo, a retired Hawaii Electric Light Co. electrician, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Doris, sons Grant and Dean, daughter Grace Funai, sisters Toyoko "Jo" Kusano and Florence Loo, and a grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Private committal services. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 April 2011]

**Torres, Alejandro,** *April 2, 2011* Alejandro Torres, 73, and wife Minnie "Mildred" Torres, 76, of Pahoa, Hawaii, both retirees, died. He was born in Adjuntas, Puerto Rico. She was born in Hono-lulu. They are survived by son Bernard "Randy" Salsedo, hanai daughter Jody Kiambao, a grandchild and three great-grandchildren. She is also survived by brothers Gabriel Rodrigues and Edward and Randal Matias; and sisters Elizabeth Perez, Judy Matias and Esther Shibata. Services: 1 p.m. today at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. Flowers optional. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 July 2011]

**Torres, Blanche Kuuipo Nihipali,** *Jan. 15, 2011* Blanche Kuuipo Nihipali Torres, 61, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a certified nurse's aide, dental assistant, home health aide and foster mother, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Samuel F.; sons John Nihipali Sr. and Samuel II, James, Derek and Aaron Torres; daughter Miulan Nihipali; hanai son Pelekona Ray Burks; hanai daughters Claudia, Mary and Davelyn "Mushie" Torres; mother Eleanor H. Nihipali; brothers Charles Jr. and Vincent Sr. Nihipali; sisters Sharlene Nihipali-Rodrigues and Eleanor "Leilani" Nihipali; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 9:45 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Heart Catholic Church in Hawi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Halawa Catholic Cemetery. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

Torres, Blanche Kuuipo Nihipali, *Jan. 15*, *2011* Blanche Kuuipo Nihipali Torres, 61, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a certified nurse's aide, dental assistant, home health aide and foster mother, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Samuel F.; sons John Nihipali Sr. and Samuel II, James, Derek and Aaron Torres; daughter Miulan Nihipali; hanai son Pelekona Ray Burks; hanai daughters Claudia, Mary and Davelyn "Mushie" Torres; mother Eleanor H. Nihipali; brothers Charles Jr. and Vincent Sr. Nihipali; sisters Sharlene Nihipali-Rodrigues and Eleanor "Leilani" Nihipali; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Sacred Heart Catholic Church, Hawi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Halawa Catholic Cemetery. Aloha attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

**Torres, Daniel,** *March 14, 2011* Daniel Torres, 90, of Aiea, a massage therapist who specialized in shiatsu and reflexology, and a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop No. 2 crane operator, died in Aiea. He also was an Army veteran. He was born in Aiea. He is survived by brothers Angelino Ronquilio, and Alfred Sr. and Albert Torres Sr. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

**Torres, Edward Dading Sr.,** *May 26, 2011* Edward Dading "Eddie" Torres Sr., 89, of Waianae, a retired custodian for Waianae Elementary and High schools, a professional keyboardist and

string musician, and an ukulele virtuoso with Hookipa who greeted tourists at Honolulu Airport, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Pastora; sons Edward Jr., Timothy, Gregory and Kenneth Torres, Roger Tapac, and William, Randal, Derrick "Rick" and Leroy Maglinti; daughters Linda J. Perez, Bernadette Haggette, Teresa "Inca" Bissonette, Debra M. Torres and Gerrie Fasteen; 35 grandchildren; 54 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Torres, Edward Dading Sr.,** *May 26, 2011* Edward Dading "Eddie" Torres Sr., 89, of Waianae, a retired custodian at Daly City County, Calif., and Waianae Elementary and High schools, professional keyboard and string musician, and ukulele virtuoso who played with Hookipa at Honolulu Airport greeting tourist arrivals, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Pastora; sons Edward Jr., Timothy, Gregory and Kenneth Torres, Roger Tapac, and William, Randal, Derrick "Rick" and Leroy Maglinti; daughters Linda J. Perez, Bernadette Haggette, Teresa "Inca" Bissonette, Debra M. Torres and Gerrie Fasteen; 14 grandchildren; 35 great-grandchildren; and 54 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Torres, Henry Antone,** *Nov. 1, 2011* Henry Antone Torres, also known as "Tony Boy Torres," 77, of Hilo, a retired mason, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sons Tony and Clifford Torres, Henry and Leslie Flores, and Norman Lopes; daughters Sophia D'Amore, Darleena Moses, Rochelle Roy, Wendy Williams and Linda Chamblin; brother Benjamin; sisters Maybel Garcia, Josephine Nash and Bella, Mazie and Betty Torres; 15 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Heritage Christian Fellowship, 165 E. Kawili St., Hilo. Services: 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Alae Cemetery, Section I. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 December 2011]

**Torres, Jerime,** *March 15, 2011* Jerime Torres, 41, of Hilo, a commercial driver's license truck driver and heavyduty mechanic at Big Island Landscaping Co., died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by son Quintin TorresCosta, father John, mother Linda, brother Eric, sister Chauntelle TorresBentley and hanai father Wendell Cypriano. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 7 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2011]

**Torres, Joe "Maelo",** *Sept. 23, 2011* Joe "Maelo" Torres, 83, of Honolulu, a laborer, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by sons Joseph Jr., Anthony, Alan, Manuel and William; daughters Diana Ricardio, Betty Ann and Shirley Mae Torres, and Cecilia A. Dias; brothers Albert and Jose Carrancho, and Leroy Pinero; sisters Theresa Harley, Gloria Alvarez, Jane Torres and Camelita Pinero; 42 grandchildren; and 23 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. today at St. Joseph Church, Waipahu. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Torres, Julia "Honey" Baker-Kuiee,** *Aug. 7, 2011* Julia "Honey" Baker-Kuiee Torres, 80, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by sons William "Bill" and Dennis; daughters Diane Torres, Wendy Akana and Momi Talbert; brother Benjamin P. Baker; sister Lydia Esquardo; 12 grandchildren; 18 great-grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday and 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Friday and 10 a.m. Saturday. Burial: 12:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Torres, Minnie,** *April* 2, 2011 Alejandro Torres, 73, and wife Minnie "Mildred" Torres, 76, of Pahoa, Hawaii, both retirees, died. He was born in Adjuntas, Puerto Rico. She was born in Honolulu. They are survived by son Bernard "Randy" Salsedo, hanai daughter Jody Kiambao, a grandchild and three great-grandchildren. She is also survived by brothers Gabriel Rodrigues and Edward and Randal Matias; and sisters Elizabeth Perez, Judy Matias and Esther Shibata. Services: 1 p.m. today at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. Flowers optional. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 July 2011]

**Torricer, Alfred,** *Oct. 10, 2011* Alfred Torricer, 68, of Waipahu, a former city bus driver with Oahu Transit Services, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by sons Benter, Ronald Jr., Bunki, Jikko and Chrisgin; daughters Connie, Linda and Elizabeth "Bakun"; brothers Elpidio, Gregory and Julian; sisters Winifred Nishimori, Margaret Mishina, Gail Lorenzo and Narcissa Torricer; and 13 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Waipahu Stake Center. Services: 11 a.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 November 2011]

**Torricer, Felix Ebia,** *April 18, 2011* Felix Ebia Torricer, 76, of Waipahu, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village bellman and Army veteran, died in Waipahu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Barbara H., sons Felix E. II and Todd J., brothers Alfredo and Vincent, sisters Emily Tomas, Magdalena Adaro and Loretta Domingo and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Tosaki, Edith Chisato,** *Jan. 27, 2011* Edith Chisato Tosaki, 73, of Honolulu, a Research Corporation of the University of Hawaii retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Kevin, daughters Corinne Tosaki and Lynnette Dinell, brother Gary Okura and sister Sarah Suzuki. Visitation: noon Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

**Toshie, Nakata Thelma,** *May 6, 2011* Thelma Toshie Nakata, 83, of Honolulu, a retired Warfel Opticians office manager, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation & Nursing Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Rae Y. Nakata-Boyack, brother Wallace F. Kuniyuki and sister Betty S. Tamaribuchi. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 May 2011]

**Toshikiyo, Chiyoko,** *March 21, 2011* Chiyoko Toshikiyo, 91, of Lahaina, a retired seamstress at Sheraton Kaanapali, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. She was born in Kula, Maui. She is survived by son Ted and Denis, daughter Phoebe Takenaga, brother Richard Hashimoto, sisters Beatrice Fukuda and Nachie Kikuta, eight grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m.

Sunday at Lahaina Hongwanji Mission. Services: 11 a.m. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 March 2011]

**Toth, Charles H.,** *June 11, 2011* Charles H. Toth, 93, of Hilo, proprietor of Buckeye Trucking and a Navy veteran who served in World War II, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Ohio. Inurnment services: 1 p.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

**Touli, Lupelele,** *Oct. 4, 2011* Lupelele Touli, 89, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Samoa. She is survived by son Steve La'ulu, daughter Taufaoa Lal, sister Sipuao Matuauto, five grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie 9th Ward Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Laie Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 October 2011]

**Toyama, Frank Masaru,** *May 30, 2011* Frank Masaru Toyama, 62, of Honolulu, a Maranatha Marketing & Public Relations president, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mary Ann, daughters Tabitha Miki and Christina Toyama, mother Dorothy, brother Thomas, sisters Toni Hirata and Irene Sakamoto, and two grandchildren. Celebration of life: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 June 2011]

**Toyama, Masue,** *Oct.* 16, 2011 Masue Toyama, 93, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sons Gerald and Myron, daughters Mary Louise Toyama and Kathleen Shimizu, sisters Kiyoko "Kaye" and Charlotte Shimabukuro, five grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Toyooka, Richard Yoshito,** *Oct. 13, 2011* Richard Yoshito Toyooka, 74, of Honolulu, a retired Tesoro Hawaii Corp. salesman and an Air Force veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Geryl; daughters Teri Ann Yaris, Joanne Toyooka, Traci Ann Bonner and Rae Ann Apaka; brothers George, Morris, Harry and James; sisters Doris Johnson and Ethel Kaiura; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 October 2011]

**Tran, Hue Thi,** *March 26, 2011* Hue Thi "Mary Magdalene" Tran, 84, of Lihue died in Straub Clinic Hospital. She was born in Hanam, Vietnam. She is survived by sons Tuong and Tuan Le, daughter Vanna Wu, brother the Rev. Dong Van and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Mass: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa's. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Tran, Luong Dai,** *Feb. 16, 2011* Luong Dai Tran, 84, of Honolulu died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in China. He is survived by wife Lai Thi Chiem; sons Xia Xuan, Hung Chi and Steven Cai Tran, and Ty Van and Be Van Chiem; daughters Trinh To Tran, Quyen Ngoc Dang-Tran and Cam Xuan Chiem; 16 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Vietnamese

Buddhist services: 8 to 11 a.m. tomorrow at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2011]

**Tran, Thai Van,** *April 1, 2011* Thai Van Tran, 92, of Honolulu died in Maluhia Long-term Care Health Center. He was born in Vietnam. He is survived by wife Hang Thi Vo, sons Thai Hung and Thai Long, and daughter Thien Nga. Visitation: 1 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Mass: 4:30 p.m. at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 June 2011]

**Treese, Alvin F. Van Sr.,** *Dec. 24, 2010* Alvin F. Van Treese Sr., 88, of Honolulu, a retired machinist at Hickam Air Force Base and an Army veteran, died in Waipahu. He was born in Hamlin, Texas. He is survived by wife Dorothy; sons Alvin Jr. and Steven Van Treese, and Ronald and Xavier Ikei; daughters Wenonah Kina and Judith Miyashiro; 11 grandchildren; and 23 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Olivet Baptist Church, 1775 S. Beretania St., Honolulu. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Trende, Barbara J.,** *Nov. 1, 2011* Barbara J. Trende, 81, of Haleiwa died in Haleiwa. She was born in San Jose, Calif. She is survived by daughters Luana Nery, Cheryl Kahalekulu and Lori Trende-Landgraver; five grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Sunday at Sunset Church of Christ, 59-578 Kamehameha Highway, Haleiwa. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Trilles, Elizabeth Santa Ana "Liz",** *Nov. 9, 2011* Elizabeth Santa Ana "Liz" Trilles, 82, of Honolulu, a Waimano Training School & Hospital retiree, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Kathryn Trilles and Cynthia Pasco, brothers Donald Basan and Larry Macalino, sister Renita Edwards, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 November 2011]

**Trinidad, Francisca Rafanan,** *June 1, 2011* Francisca Rafanan Trinidad, 75, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a retired Wilcox Memorial Hospital cashier, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by husband Santos; sons Flor, Mario, Andy and Sam; daughter Delia Navarro; brother Jesus Rafanan; sister Cianing Ramilo; 16 grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Kalapaki Bay Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Trombetta, Dominic Jr.,** *April 2, 2011* Dominic "Nick" Trombetta Jr., 58, of Honolulu, a taxicab driver, gold prospector and Army veteran, died. He was born in Chicago. He is survived by wife Rie; son Dominic "Dom" III; hanai daughter Emily; mother Mary; brothers Frank, James and Michael; and sister Regina Trombetta Biggs. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. tomorrow at Wai'oli Tea Room Chapel, 2950 Manoa Road. Services:

6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

**Trotta, Felipa,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Felipa Trotta, 87, of Kailua, a retired Hawaiian Sun Products supervisor, died in Kailua. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by daughters Barbara Canario,

Ruth McRae, Marie A. Gonsalves and Frances Kealoha; brothers Simeon and Gabriel Agao; sisters Suzanna Eilenberg, Elizabeth Velalos, Frances Rapozo, Linda and Patricia Ferrara, and Gloria Ibia; seven grandchildren; 15 great-grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2011]

**Trotter, Barry Keith,** *Feb. 3, 2011* Barry Keith Trotter, 58, of Honolulu, a retired Navy chief petty officer, died in Honolulu. He was born in Highlands, N.C. He is survived by wife Kathy L., daughter Christine Bailey and sister Brenda Wheeler. Committal: 9:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 February 2011]

**Trouerbach, Roberta Elaine Hanchett,** *Oct. 15, 2011* Roberta Elaine Hanchett Trouerbach, 83, of Kihei, Maui, a retired state accounting clerk, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born on Oahu. She is survived by sons Bishop and Robert Pahia, and the Rev. John De Mello; daughters Mary A. Pahia and Linda Kahalehau; brothers Richard and Harry Hanchett, and Frank Rice; 17 grandchildren; 24 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Private burial. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 October 2011]

**Trulson, J.E.,** *Jan.* 18, 2011 J.E. "Bud" Trulson, 75, of Hilo, a retired county Safety Department workers compensation specialist and Pacific Insurance Co. claims manager and a Navy veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. He was born in Grand Forks, N.D. He is survived by wife Janie; daughters Debra Patterson, Karin Trulson and Patricia Rothstein; five grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Truong, Nga,** *Feb.* 8, 2011 Nga Truong, 93, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Guangdong, China. She is survived by sons Heng Penh, Hiem and Phi T. Luu, daughters Pei Jin and Nghi B. Luu, nine grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2011]

**Truong, Tu Minh,** *May 4, 2011* Tu MInh Truong, 65, of Honolulu, a security officer, died. He was born in Vietnam. He is survived by daughter Thi T.M. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Tson, Joseph,** *March* 17, 2011 Joseph Tson, 95, of Honolulu, a massage therapist, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kohala, Hawaii. He is survived by niece Rachel Lau. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**Tsubata, Gloria Fumie,** *June 17, 2011* Gloria Fumie Tsubata, 68, of Honolulu, a You and Me Naturally sales representative, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Michael, daughters Erin L. Denham and Keri L. Kim-Bustillos, stepson Kurt, stepdaughter Tammy Yamane, brother James Nagamine, sister Misako Uehara, four grandchildren and five stepgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011]

**Tsubota, Alice Sadame,** *June 6, 2011* Alice Sadame Tsubota, 100, of Honolulu died in Leahi Hospital. She was born in Keauhou, Hawaii. She is survived by adopted daughter Geri Kunishima, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Tsuda, Helen N.,** *Dec. 3, 2011* Helen N. Tsuda, 71, of Honolulu, a retired Cades, Schutte LLC paralegal, died in Hospice Hawaii Palolo House. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Walter S., daughters Laurie Tanaka and Lisa Ann Awaya, mother Ruth Morita, brother Melvin Morita, sisters Beverly Horiuchi and Sandy Takahashi, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 December 2011]

**Tsuda, Toshio "Joe",** *Oct. 19, 2011* Toshio "Joe" Tsuda, 94, of Honolulu, a retired master carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Marlene Chikazawa, hanai son Miles T. Escajeda and hanai daughter Vanessa Escajeda. Burial: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**Tsugawa, Yoshio,** *June 26, 2011* Yoshio Tsugawa, 97, of Aiea, a retired carpenter, died at home. He was born in Japan. He is survived by sons Ernest and Alan, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 July 2011]

**Tsuha, Clayton Hisaaki,** *April 9, 2011* Clayton Hisa aki Tsuha, 60, of Honolulu, a taxi driver for The Cab, former Servco-Toyota City service representative and National Guard veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Audrey Matsumoto; brother Wesley; sisters Hatsuko Higa, Laraine D'Amico, Susan and Charlene Arellano, and Marsha Chang; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 April 2011]

**Tsuha, Clayton Hisaaki,** *April 9, 2011* Clayton Hisaaki Tsuha, 60, of Ho-nolulu, a Servco-Toyota City service representative, taxi driver for The Cab and a National Guard veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Audrey Matsumoto; brother Wesley; sisters Hatsuko Higa, Laraine D'Amico, Susan and Charlene Arellano, and Marsha Chang; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2011]

**Tsuha, George Koyei,** *Sept. 19, 2011* George Koyei Tsuha, 96, of Honolulu, owner of and photographer for Goldtone Photo Studio, died in Avalon Care Center. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Lydia and numerous relatives. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

**Tsuji, Betty Harue,** *March 16, 2011* Betty Harue Tsuji, 80, of Honolulu, a retired co-owner of Continental Shoe Findings Co., died at home. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Richard M., daughters Julie H. Tsuji-Alhadeff and Ami M. Tsuji-Jones, sister Mildred N. Sakumoto and a grandchild. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin,

1727 Pali Highway. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Tsukazaki, Ushio,** *Dec. 1, 2011* Ushio Tsukazaki, 88, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Tuna Packing Co. diesel mechanic and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Rieko, son Wayne J., daughter Nancy F.T. Kawakami, brother George, sisters Edna Yonaoshi and Martha Fujimoto, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Tsumura, Yaeko,** *Jan. 23, 2011* Yaeko "Joan" Tsumura, 86, of Honolulu, formerly of San Francisco, a retired hairstylist at Scott's House of Beautician, died in Oahu Care Facility. She was born in Oakland, Calif. She is survived by sister Hatsumi Kinoshita. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 February 2011]

**Tsuneda, Emiko,** *Dec.* 28, 2010 Emiko "Amy" Tsuneda, 82, of Hilo, a homemaker and former Hawaii County Police Department clerk and stenographer, died in the Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by son Randy; brothers Clarence, Edward, George, Tatsuji and Andrew Hirata; sister Elaine Okamoto; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Dodo Mortuary Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Graveside urn committal services: noon at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Tsuruda, Lorna Yaeko,** *April 3, 2011* Lorna Yaeko Tsuruda, 54, of Aiea, a Rescue Safety Pacific Inc. sales representative, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Calvin, son Carson, daughters Jana and Dana, parents Richard and Ruth Arakaki, and brother Guy Arakaki. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services at noon. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Tsuruma, William Masao,** *Dec. 23, 2011* William Masao "Bill" Tsuruma, 89, of Honolulu, a retired C.S. Wo Furniture Co. employee, died in Hi'olani Care Center at Kahala Nui. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Ruby, son Patrick M., daughter Janice E. Raney, sisters Ora Hamada and Laura Arakaki, and seven grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2011]

**Tsushima, Grace T.,** *April 23, 2011* Grace T. Tsushima, 84, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Leslie Okamura, daughter Judy H. Pang, six grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2011]

**Tsushima, Myrna Jane,** *June 17, 2011* Myrna Jane Tsushima, 75, of Hawaii Kai, a retired teacher at Holy Trinity Parochial School, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Mark; sons Daniel, David and Paul; daughters Anne Kim, Marie Cote and Michele Chin; 12 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Friday at Holy Trinity Church, 5919 Kalanianaole Highway. Mass: 2:45 p.m. Reception to follow. Aloha or casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Tsutsui, Toshie,** *April 3, 2011* Toshie Tsutsui, 86, of Pearl City, a retired seamstress, died in Pearl City. She was born in Pearl City. She is survived by husband Satoshi, daughters Charlotte Harada and Rhoda Fujimoto, brothers Yoshio and Mitsuo Ito, three grandchildren and two greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Tsutsumi, Florence Tsuruno,** *Feb. 7, 2011* Florence Tsuruno Tsutsumi, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Telcom teller, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by daughter Amy Yamauchi-Katahira, seven grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 February 2011]

**Tsutsumi, Florence Tsuruno,** *Feb. 7, 2011* Florence Tsuruno Tsutsumi, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Telephone Federal Credit Union teller, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by daughter Amy Yamauchi-Katahira, seven grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Inurnment: 10 a.m. Feb. 26 at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Additional information for an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 February 2011]

**Tsutsumi, Kiyoko,** *Aug.* 20, 2011 Kiyoko Tsutsumi, 90, of Kahului, a Kahului Baptist Church preschool director, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by daughter Anne Jinnai; brother Ken Yoshida; sisters Kou Sakuma, Mieko Yoshida, Toyoko Kuboyama and Sylvia Uyehara; two grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Tsuyako Ogata,** *Aug.* 20, 2011 Tsuyako Ogata, 97, of Hilo, a retired Hilo Hongwanji Preschool teacher, died in Hilo Medical School. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Clifford, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary gifts. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2011]

**Tu, Juan,** *March 3, 2011* Juan "Wen Wen" Tu, 59, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in China. She is survived by husband Xinzheng Xu, daughter Bin Xu, mother Lin En, sister Ying and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Tuazon, Soterania Lumauga,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Soterania Lumauga Tuazon, 86, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in San Dionisio, Iloilo, Philippines. She is survived by sons Alfredo, Leopoldo, Elmo and Geron; daughters Sandra, Judith and Anna; brother Filomena B. Lumauag; 33 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 December 2011]

**Tucker, Robert Scott,** *June 27, 2011* Robert Scott Tucker, 49, of Waianae, a Makaha Resort security guard, died in Waianae. He was born in Pasadena, Calif. He is survived by mother Helen J.K., brothers Gilbert Tucker and Zane Hoyle, and sisters Karen Cook, Lila H. Soga, Noeleen L. Tucker and Shawn Atacador. Services: 11:30 a.m. Sunday at Makaha Resort. Scattering of ashes: 1 p.m. at Makaha Surfing Beach. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 July 2011]

**Tugade, Monico Bautista,** *April 9, 2011* Monico Bautista Tugade, 90, of Honolulu, a retired King's Bakery dishwasher, died in Honolulu. He was born in Pinili, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Encarnacion "Cion"; sons Franklin, Elgito "Elgie" and Jayson; daughters Lucy Coloma, Ofelina Pagdilao, Bellarose Grande, Adoracion Retuta and Elsa Pizarro; brother Diego; sister Florida Saludez; 24 grandchildren; and 22 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. next Thursday at the mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 April 2011]

**Tugaoen, Bernadette Dumaual,** *Dec. 28, 2010* Bernadette Dumaual "Berna" Tugaoen, 31, of Wahiawa, a Zippy's employee in Wahiawa, died in Honolulu. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by son Brian A., parents Blas and Eunalda, and sister Betty Keanaaina. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Our Lady of Sorrows Church, 1403 California Ave., Wahiawa. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Tuia, John Sr.,** *July 8, 2011* John "Isopo" Tuia Sr., 74, of Mililani, a retired machinist at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Vailoa, American Samoa. He is survived by wife Laine, sons John Tuia Jr. and Talaiafi Tuilefano, daughter Veta Tuilefano, sister Tui Tuitama and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Samoa-Tokelau Seventh-day Adventist Church, 1128 Banyan St., Honolulu. Services: 11 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 July 2011]

**Tuisaloo, Ioane L.,** *May 17, 2011* Ioane L. Tuisaloo, 72, of Kailua, a retired carpenter, died in Kailua. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by sons Ryan K. Tuisaloo and Gordon L. Souza-Tai, daughters Coralee K. Fuentes and Coraleen L. Tuisaloo, brothers Manuelele L. and Saleve L., sister Faaleiile T. Siliga and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 May 2011]

**Tuisaloo, Ioane L.,** *May 17, 2011* Ioane L. Tuisaloo, 72, of Kailua, a retired carpenter, died in Kailua. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by sons Ryan K. Tuisaloo, Gordon L. Souza-Tai, and George R. Jr., Jack W. and Ezra P. Souza; daughters Coralee K. Fuentes, Coraleen L. Tuisaloo and Uilani Souza; brothers Manuelele L. and Saleve L.; sister Faaleiile T. Siliga; 15 grandchildren; 38 great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren. Services held. Online condolences: <a href="www.hawaiifuneralservices.com">www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</a>. Additional information for an obituary published May 28. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Tuita, Semisi Fanua,** *Aug. 7, 2011* Semisi Fanua Tuita, 65, of Honolulu, a Red Lobster cook's helper, died at home. He was born in Neafu, Vavau, Tonga. He is survived by wife Asia Mary, son Eteuate, daughters Seini and Vika, brothers Vailima and Viliame Vakauta, sister Etta Harris and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday and 9 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary.

Services: 6 p.m. Thursday and 9:30 a.m. Friday. Burial: 11 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2011]

**Tuitele, Edith S.,** *March 11, 2011* Edith S. Tuitele, 88, of Honolulu died in Avalon Care Center, Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Willett K., daughter Debra M., brothers Matsuju and Shoichi Shimabuku, sister Janet Kim and a grandchild. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at Hawaii Kai Retirement Community, 428 Kawaihae St., Honolulu. Private inurnment. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2011]

**Tully, Lloyd Kevin,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Lloyd Kevin Tully, 53, of Honolulu, a landscaper/groundskeeper, personal trainer and professional bodybuilder, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Lucien, daughter Lyric, brother Lance and sister Lorilei Tully Ratliff. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 March 2011]

**Tumacder, Diego,** *Sept. 13, 2011* Diego Tumacder, 73, of Kahuku, an Air Force retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by wife Johanna; sons Bernd and Eddie; daughters Heike, Elke, Mari, Rene and Tina; brother Carpio; sisters Aureliana, Felisa, Maria Delores and Rose; seven grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Committal services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 September 2011]

**Tumacder, Simplicio Magaoay Sr.,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Simplicio Magaoay Tumacder Sr., 67, of Kahului, a former Kealani Hotel kitchen utility worker, died at home. He was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Felicidad R.; sons Sim Jr. and Howard; daughters Susan Ramiscal, Maridi Sagadraca, and Irene M. and Leilani Tumacder; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Christ the King Church. Mass: 7:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at the church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Tupai, Anna Molia Fiu,** *Dec.* 11, 2010 Anna Molia Fiu Tupai, 61, of Ewa Beach, formerly of Hinesville, Ga., a former employee at Gibson McDonald's Home Store and Otani, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Apia, Western Samoa. She is survived by son Lenny, daughter Cecelia Fata, brothers Levi and Siaosi Fiu Saelua, sister Leagatele To'a and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Thursday at Valley of the Temples. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 January 2011]

**Tupai, Anna Molia Fiu,** *Dec.* 11, 2010 Anna Molia Fiu Tupai, 61, of Ewa Beach, formerly of Hinesville, Ga., died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Apia, Western Samoa. She is survived by son Lenny, daughter Cecelia Fata, brothers Levi F. and Siaosi F. Saelua, sister Leagatele To'a and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. tomorrow at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 1 p.m. Thursday at Valley of the Temples. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 January 2011]

**Tupai-Brown, Rylie Elizabeth Molia Moana'ala,** *April 26, 2011* Rylie Elizabeth Molia Moana'ala Tupai-Brown, 3, of Mililani died in Honolulu. She was born in Alaska. She is survived by father Lawrence Tupai, mother Jessica Brown, grandparent Deanna Smith and great-grandparents Dale and Linda Cabalbal. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Turnbull, Dorothy June,** *Jan.* 11, 2011 Dorothy June Turnbull, 88, of Honolulu, a retired teacher, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Livingston, Mont. She is survived by husband Joseph II, son Joseph III, daughter Mary Kaems, brother Arnold Huppert Jr. and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 January 2011]

**Turnbull, Joseph William II,** *May* 25, 2011 Joseph William Turnbull II, 90, of Honolulu, a retired minister, died at home. He was born in Montana. He is survived by son Joseph W. III, daughter Mary T. Kaems, brother Trent, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: <a href="www.borthwickoahu.com">www.borthwickoahu.com</a>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 June 2011]

**Turner, Walleen Haleaka "Sweetie",** *July 20, 2011* Walleen Haleaka "Sweetie" Turner, 57, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hauula. She is survived by husband Howard B.; son Cheyenne; hanai daughters Sharla-Ann Mohundro, Cree "Baby Girl" Kealoha and Harley Hurlbut; brothers Frederick Jr. and Chano Welch; sisters Laura Torres, Stephanie "Cacky" Welch, Milicent Kealoha and Naomi Kumai; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Seventh-day Adventist Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. next Thursday at the church. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 August 2011]

**Tusi, Oloalilo,** *Dec.* 22, 2011 Oloalilo Tusi, 46, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in American Samoa. She is survived by husband Pita; daughters Nonalina Pau-Tusi, Beverly and Ruth Tusi, and Elizabeth and Lusi Bale-Tusi; brother Paul F. Noa; sisters Falole Togia, Ana Petelo, Ekenese Elemile, Maria E. Brown, Fa'asoasoa Moors, Lusi Noa, Evelyn Noa-Lualemaga and Victoria Noa-Tuiasosopo; and a grandchild. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 Star-Advertiser 2011]

**Tyau, Adele Kodama,** *Nov. 18, 2011* Adele Kodama Tyau, 94, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Arcadia Retirement Residence. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 December 2011]

**Tyau, Alexander,** *Jan.* 20, 2011 Alexander Tyau, 25, of Ewa Beach died in Ho-nolulu. He was born in Salt Lake City. He is survived by parents Sau Ying and Winston; and brothers Benjamin, Christopher and David. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Auwaiolimu Ward. Inurnment: 12:45 p.m. at Diamond Head Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 January 2011]

**Tyau, Helen Kimi,** *March* 22, 2011 Helen Kimi "Aunty Kim" Tyau, 82, of Aiea, a retired Sears Credit Union manager, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Ricki W.H.K. and Randy W.L.; sisters Betty N. Shiroma, Edith H. Uyehara and Frances K. Shiraki; seven grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 March 2011]

**Tyner, John David,** *March 31, 2011* John David Tyner, 49, of Waipahu, a retired Navy master chief and an engineering technician at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, will be remembered in services 6:30 p.m. tomorrow at Central Union Church. He was born in Lumberton, N.C. He is survived by wife Mary Langston, son Christopher David, daughter Nancy Malia, parents Warren Stanley and Mary Frances, and brothers Robert and Neil. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. tomorrow. Cremation to follow. Flowers welcome. Donations may be made in lieu of flowers to Mothers Against Drunk Drivers or American Heart Association. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 April 2011]

**Tyrell, Ieremia Mose,** *April 30, 2011* Ieremia Mose "Jerry" Tyrell, 77, of Wahiawa, a retired Del Monte Fresh Produce painter, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Swains Island. He is survived by wife Tia; sons Folau Hunkin, and Junior and Ulysses Tyrell; daughters Nisa Lavatai, Sialasa Sanborn Jr., Elsie Tyrell and Jennifer Levi; brothers Vaeleti and Tili; sister Elsie Pakau; 14 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Olive United Methodist Church, 108 California Ave., Wahiawa. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]